U.S. SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549

FORM 10-Q

Ø	QUARTERLY REPO	RT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR	a 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934
	For the quarterly per	iod of June 30, 2025	
	or		
	TRANSITION QUAR	TERLY REPORT PURSUANT TO S	ECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934
		(Commission File Number 333-168195
			TECHNOLOGY VALUE FUND, INC. Name of Registrant as Specified in Charter)
	,	Maryland State or Other Jurisdiction of corporation or Organization)	27-3008946 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No)
		Almaden Boulevard, Suite 1250 San Jose, California ess of Principal Executive Offices)	95113 (Zip Code)
		Telephon	e Number, Including Area Code: (408) 886-7096
Secu	rities registered pursuant	t to Section 12(b) of the Act:	
Title Com	e of each class mon	Trading Symbol(s) SVVC	Name of each exchange on which registered OTCQB
prece			orts required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the twas required to file such reports), and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 or 100
comp			filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, smaller reporting company, or an emerging growth ted filer," "smaller reporting company," and "emerging growth company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange
	arge Accelerated Filer	□ Acc	relerated Filer
☑N	Ion-accelerated Filer	□ Sma	aller Reporting Company
		∠ Em	erging growth company
If an finar	emerging growth compancial accounting standard	any, indicate by check mark if the reg ds provided pursuant to Section 13(a)	istrant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised of the Exchange Act. \Box
Indic □Ye	•	her the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act).
Indic	cate the number of share	s outstanding of each of the issuer's	classes of common stock, as of the latest practicable date.
_		Class	Outstanding at June 30, 2025
Com	mon Stock, \$0.001 par va	alue per share	6,893,056

If an emerging growth company, indicate by check mark if the registrant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised financial accounting standards provided pursuant to Section 13(a) of the Exchange Act.
Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has filed a report on and attestation to its management's assessment of the effectiveness of its internal control over financial reporting under Section 404(b) of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act (15 U.S.C. 7262(b)) by the registered public accounting firm that prepared or issued its audit report.
If securities are registered pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Act, indicate by check mark whether the financial statements of the registrant included in the filing reflect the correction of an error to previously issued financial statements.
Indicate by check mark whether any of those error corrections are restatements that required a recovery analysis of incentive-based compensation received by any of the registrant's executive officers during the relevant recovery period pursuant to §240.10D-1(b).
Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Act). ☐Yes ☒ No
The aggregate market value of the Common Stock held by non-affiliates of the registrant as of December 31, 2024 was approximately \$290 thousand (computed using the closing price of \$0.06 per share of Common Stock on December 31, 2024, as reported by OTC Markets Group.

As of July 1, 2025, Firsthand Technology Value Fund had 6,893,056 shares of common stock, par value \$0.001 per share, outstanding.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PART I. FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Item 1. Financial Statements	
Consolidated Statements of Assets and Liabilities as of June 30, 2025 (Unaudited) and December 31, 2024	
Consolidated Statements of Operations (Unaudited) for the Three and Six Months Ended June 30, 2025, and June 30, 2024	
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (Unaudited) for the Three and Six Months Ended June 30, 2025, and June 30, 2024	
Consolidated Statements of Changes in Net Assets (Unaudited) for the Three and Six Months Ended June 30, 2025, and June 30, 2024	
Selected Per Share Data and Ratios for the Six Months Ended June 30, 2025 (Unaudited) (Consolidated), for the Year Ended December 31,	
2024 (Consolidated), for the Year Ended December 31, 2022 (Consolidated), for the Year Ended December 31, 2021 (Consolidated), for the Year	
Ended December 31, 2020 (Consolidated), and for the Year Ended December 31, 2019 (Consolidated)	
Consolidated Schedule of Investments as of June 30, 2025 (Unaudited) and for the Year Ended December 31, 2024	
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (Unaudited)	1:
Item 2. Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations	3.
Item 3. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk	4
Item 4. Controls and Procedures	4
PART II. OTHER INFORMATION	4
Item 1. Legal Proceedings	4
Item 1A. Risk Factors	4
Item 2. Unregistered Sales of Equity Securities and Use of Proceeds	4
Item 3. Defaults Upon Senior Securities	4
Item 4. Mine Safety Disclosures	4
Item 5. Other Information	4
Item 6. Exhibits	<u>4</u> ′
SIGNATURES	4

PART I. FINANCIAL INFORMATION

ITEM 1. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Assets and Liabilities

		D	AS OF ECEMBER 31, 2024	
ASSETS				
Investment securities:				
Unaffiliated investments at acquisition cost	\$	1,505,121*	\$	1,745,224*
Affiliated investments at acquisition cost		662,235		662,235
Controlled investments at acquisition cost		90,146,024		114,275,039
Total acquisition cost	\$	92,313,380	\$	116,682,498
Unaffiliated investments at market value	\$	505,121*	\$	745,224*
Affiliated investments at market value		187,399		260,497
Controlled investments at market value		30,627		54,753
Total Market value (Note 6)		723,147		1,060,474
Foreign currency at value (cost \$2,629 and \$2,629)		2,671		2,512
Receivable for securities sold		_		325,000
Receivable from dividends and interest		1,051		2,871
Other assets		440,365		404,756
Total Assets		1,167,234		1,795,613
LIABILITIES				
Due to Custodian		_		127,478
Payable to affiliates (Note 2)		40,720		27,587
Deferred directors' fees payable (Note 2)		122,652		214,172
Consulting fee payable		9,000		_
Accrued taxes		83,654		139,154
Accrued expenses and other payables		163,949		226,543
Total Liabilities		419,975		734,934
NET ASSETS	\$	747,259	\$	1,060,679
Net Assets consist of:				
Common Stock, par value \$0.001 per share 100,000,000 shares authorized	\$	6,893	\$	6.893
Paid-in-capital	Ψ	176,770,722	Ψ	176,770,722
Total distributable earnings (loss)		(176,030,356)		(175,716,936)
NET ASSETS	\$	747,259	\$	1,060,679
NET ASSETS	<u> </u>	747,239	Þ	1,000,079
Shares of Common Stock outstanding		7,016,432		7,016,432
Shares of Treasury Stock outstanding		(123,376)		(123,376)
Total Shares of Common Stock outstanding		6,893,056		6,893,056
Net asset value per share (Note 2)	\$	0.11	\$	0.15

^{*} Includes Fidelity Investment Money Market Treasury Portfolio - Class I, which invests primarily in U.S. Treasury securities. The yields as of 06/30/25 and 12/31/24 were 4.19% and 4.34%, respectively. Please see https://fundresearch.fidelity.com/mutual-funds/summary/316175504 for additional information.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Operations (Unaudited)

	FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED					OR THE SIX M	IONTHS ENDED	
	JUNE 30, 2025			NE 30, 2024	Л	NE 30, 2025	JU	NE 30, 2024
INVESTMENT INCOME								
Unaffiliated interest	\$	170,861	\$	292	\$	176,826	\$	2,337
Affiliated/controlled interest		_		29,664		_		59,664
TOTAL INVESTMENT INCOME		170,861		29,956		176,826		62,001
EXPENSES								
Investment advisory fees (Note 4)		6,212		25,953		13,590		59,656
Administration fees		29,395		30,219		58,486		59,245
Custody fees		3,286		592		6,588		1,635
Transfer agent fees		3,673		5,949		9,203		11,353
Registration and filing fees		3,121		8,814		6,208		17,627
Professional fees		135,541		89,289		189,871		157,104
Printing fees		500		21,038		1,000		42,075
Directors' fees		12,500		5,554		25,000		41,667
Deferred Directors' fees (Note 2)		(15,038)		_		(60,960)		_
Compliance fees		27,509		27,508		54,715		55,017
Miscellaneous fees		27,336		19,804		49,517		39,617
TOTAL GROSS EXPENSES		234,035		234,720		353,218		484,996
Less Waiver and/or reimbursement (Note 4)				(25,953)				(3,059,656)
TOTAL NET EXPENSES		234,035		208,767		353,218		(2,574,660)
NET INVESTMENT INCOME/(LOSS)		(63,174)		(178,811)		(176,392)		2,636,661
Net Realized and Unrealized Gain (Loss) on Investments:								
Net realized (losses) from security transactions on:								
Affiliated/controlled		(24,169,015)		_		(24,169,015)		_
Net realized (losses)		(24,169,015)		_		(24,169,015)		_
Net change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) on:								
Affiliated/controlled investments and foreign currency		24,142,227		864,087		24,031,987		(3,043,836)
Affiliated/controlled warrants investments (1)		_		164,724		_		164,724
Net change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation)		24,142,227		1,028,811		24,031,987		(2,879,112)
Net Realized and Unrealized Gains (Losses) on Investments		(26,788)		1,028,811		(137,028)		(2,879,112)
Net Increase (Decrease) In Net Assets Resulting From Operations	\$	(89,962)	\$	850,000	\$	(313,420)	\$	(242,451)
Net Increase (Decrease) In Net Assets Per Share Resulting From Operations (2)	\$	(0.01)	\$	0.12	\$	(0.04)	\$	(0.04)

⁽¹⁾ Primary exposure is equity risk.

⁽²⁾ Per share results are calculated based on weighted average shares outstanding for each period.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (Unaudited)

	FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2025		FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2024		FOR THE SIX MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2025		SIX	FOR THE MONTHS ENDED NE 30, 2024
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES								
Net increase (decrease) in Net Assets resulting from operations	\$	(89,962)	\$	850,000	\$	(313,420)	\$	(242,451)
Proceeds from disposition of investments		_		20,000		_		120,000
Net purchases/sales from short-term investments		(91,766)		27,867		200,299		57,981
(Increase) decrease in dividends, interest, and reclaims receivable		713		651		1,820		(1,609)
Increase (decrease) in due to Custodian		(127,478)		9,723		(127,478)		10,000
(Increase) decrease in receivable in investment sold		325,000		_		325,000		_
Increase (decrease) in payable to affiliates		6,136		32,311		13,133		(2,967,765)
(Increase) decrease in other assets		23,801		26,124		(35,609)		51,399
Increase (decrease) in accrued expenses and other payables		(73,097)		62,198		(200,614)		93,275
Net realized (gain) loss from investments		24,169,015		_		24,169,015		_
Net unrealized (appreciation) depreciation from investments		(24,142,227)		(1,028,811)		(24,031,987)		2,879,112
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities		135		63		159		(58)
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES								
Net cash provided by financing activities						_		
Net increase (decrease) in cash		135		63		159		(58)
Cash and foreign currency - beginning of period		2,536		2,644		2,512		2,765
Cash and foreign currency - end of period	\$	2,671	\$	2,707	\$	2,671	\$	2,707

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Changes in Net Assets (Unaudited)

	FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2025		FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2024		FOR THE SIX MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2025		SIX	OR THE MONTHS ENDED IE 30, 2024
FROM OPERATIONS:								
Net investment (loss) income	\$	(63,174)	\$	(178,811)	\$	(176,392)	\$	2,636,661
Net realized (loss) from security transactions		(24,169,015)		_		(24,169,015)		_
Net change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) on investments		24,142,227		1,028,811		24,031,987		(2,879,112)
Net increase (decrease) in net assets from operations		(89,962)		850,000		(313,420)		(242,451)
TOTAL INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS	_	(89,962)		850,000		(313,420)		(242,451)
NET ASSETS:								
Beginning of period		837,221		167,920		1,060,679		1,260,371
End of period	\$	747,259	\$	1,017,920	\$	747,259	\$	1,017,920
COMMON STOCK ACTIVITY:								
Shares outstanding, beginning of period		6,893,056		6,893,056		6,893,056		6,893,056
Shares outstanding, end of period		6,893,056		6,893,056		6,893,056		6,893,056

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Financial Highlights

Selected per share data and ratios for a share outstanding throughout each period

	FOR T SIX MO END JUNE 30 (Unaud	ONTHS DED 0, 2025	YEAF DEC	R THE R ENDED EMBER 2024	YEA DE	OR THE AR ENDED CEMBER 1, 2023		FOR THE ZEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2022	Y	FOR THE EAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2021	YE Di	FOR THE EAR ENDED ECEMBER 31, 2020
Net asset value at beginning of period	\$	0.15	\$	0.18	\$	4.44	\$	13.75	\$	14.82	\$	17.70
Income from investment operations:												
Net investment income (loss),												
before deferred taxes(1)		(0.03)		0.27		0.16		(1.81)		0.44		0.09
Net realized and unrealized losses												
on investments, before deferred												
taxes		(0.01)		(0.30)		(4.42)		(7.50)		(1.51)		(2.30)
Tax expense		_		_		_		_		_		(1.13)
Net realized and unrealized losses												
on investments, after deferred												
taxes		(0.01)		(0.30)		(4.42)		(7.50)		(1.51)		(3.43)
Total from investment operations		(0.04)		(0.03)		(4.26)		(9.31)		(1.07)		(3.34)
Distributions from:												
Realized capital gains		_		_		_		_		_		_
Anti-dilutive effect from capital share												
transactions		_		_		_		_		_		0.46
Net asset value at end of period	\$	0.11	\$	0.15	\$	0.18	\$	4.44	\$	13.75	\$	14.82
Market value at end of period	\$	0.06	\$	0.06	\$	0.30	\$	0.95	\$	4.01	\$	4.47
Total Return												
Based on Net Asset Value		(26.67)%(A)		(16.67)%		(95.95)%		(67.71)%		(7.22)%		(16.27)%
Based on Market Value		0.0% (A)		(80.00)%		(68.42)%		(76.31)%		(10.29)%		(30.48)%
N	d)	0.7	Ф	1.1	¢.	1.2	Ф	20.6	ф	04.0	ф	102.1
Net assets at end of period (millions)	\$	0.7	\$	1.1	\$	1.3	\$	30.6	\$	94.8	\$	102.1
Ratio of total expenses to average net												
assets:		01.060/		(105.40)0/		(7.21)0/		4110/		2.120/		2.100/
Before tax (benefit) expense		81.86% (B)		(195.48)%		(7.21)%		4.11%		3.12%		3.10%
Tax expense(2)(3)		01.000/		14.28%		(7.21)0/		4110/		2 120/		8.02% (4)
Total expenses		81.86% (B)		(181.20)%		(7.21)%		4.11%		3.12%		11.12%
Total expenses, excluding incentive fees and deferred tax expense		81.86% (B)		(195.48)%		(7.21)%		4.11%		3.12%		3.10%
Total expenses, excluding incentive												
fees and deferred tax expense												
and fee waiver		81.86% (B)		121.49%		11.91%		4.11%		3.12%		3.10%
Ratio of net investment income (loss) to												
average net assets:												
Net investment income (loss)		(40.88)%(B)		206.76%		8.13%		(20.96)%		2.94%		0.64%
Net investment income (loss) before												
fee waiver		(40.88)%(B)		(110.22)%		(10.99)%		(20.96)%		2.94%		0.64%
Portfolio turnover rate		0% (A)		0%		1%		15%		16%		13%

⁽¹⁾ Calculated using average shares outstanding.

⁽²⁾ Tax expense estimate is derived from net investment income (loss), and realized and unrealized gains (losses).

⁽³⁾ The tax expense and tax benefit are based on average net assets.

⁽⁴⁾ As restated to reflect the removal of parenthetical notation to appropriately present ratio as tax expense.

⁽A) Not Annualized.

⁽B) Annualized.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET

		INTEREST		SHARES/PAR		
TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY	RATE	ACQUISITION DATE	VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS	VALUE
Common Stock *(1)(2)(4) referred Stock - Series A *			6/10/2016	100,000	\$ 20,000	
1)(2)(4)			6/10/2016 - 11/7/2016	1,930,000	1,930,000	25,815 25,815
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	10/11/2019	500,000	500,000	86
6)	12/31/2025	15%	10/22/2021	1,000,000	1,000,000	173
6)	12/31/2025	15%	10/29/2019	500,000	500,000	86
6)	12/31/2025	15%	10/6/2021	500,000	500,000	87
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	11/12/2021	500,000	500,000	87
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	11/29/2021	500,000	500,000	87
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	12/31/2018	10,961,129	10,961,129	1,897
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	2/27/2020	1,000,000	1,000,000	173
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	2/28/2022	200,000	200,000	35
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	3/25/2020	500,000	500,000	86
Convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6)	12/31/2025	15%	3/30/2022	150,000	150,000	26
	common Stock *(1)(2)(4) referred Stock - Series A * 1)(2)(4) convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 5) convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 5) convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 5) convertible Note (1)(2)(4) 6) convertible Note (1)(2)(4)	referred Stock - Series A * 1)(2)(4) Sonvertible Note (1)(2)(4) 5) 12/31/2025 Sonvertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 Sonvertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025	TYPE OF INVESTMENT MATURITY RATE frommon Stock *(1)(2)(4) referred Stock - Series A * 1)(2)(4) from onvertible Note (1)(2)(4) from onvertible Note (1)(2)	TYPE OF INVESTMENT MATURITY RATE ACQUISITION DATE frommon Stock *(1)(2)(4) 6/10/2016 referred Stock - Series A * 1)(2)(4) 6/10/2016 - 11/7/2016 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 10/11/2019 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 10/22/2021 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 10/29/2019 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 10/6/2021 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/12/2021 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/29/2021 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/29/2021 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 12/31/2018 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 2/27/2020 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 2/28/2022 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 2/28/2022 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/25/2020 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/25/2020 from vertible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/25/2020	TYPE OF INVESTMENT MATURITY RATE ACQUISITION DATE VALUE (S) formmon Stock *(1)(2)(4) 6/10/2016 100,000 referred Stock - Series A * 1)(2)(4) 6/10/2016 - 11/7/2016 1,930,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 5/10 12/31/2025 15% 10/11/2019 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 5/10 12/31/2025 15% 10/22/2021 1,000,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 5/10 12/31/2025 15% 10/29/2019 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 10/6/2021 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/12/2021 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/29/2021 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/29/2021 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 11/29/2021 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 12/31/2018 10,961,129 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 2/27/2020 1,000,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 2/28/2022 200,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/25/2020 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/25/2020 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/25/2020 500,000 for overtible Note (1)(2)(4) 12/31/2025 15% 3/30/2022 150.000	TYPE OF INVESTMENT MATURITY RATE ACQUISITION DATE VALUE (S) COST BASIS

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments – continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET ASSETS)

SHARES/PAR

	ACQUISITION TYPE OF INVESTMENT Maturity Interest Rate DATE VALUE (\$) COST BASIS VA										
AND INDUSTRY	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	Maturity	Interest Rate	est Rate DATE		COST BASIS	VALUE				
INTRAOP MEDICAL											
CORP. (continued)	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	33/8/2020	400,000	\$ 400,000	\$ 69				
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	12/31/2025	15%	4/20/2021	1,000,000	1,000,000	173				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	4/6/2022	350,000	350,000	61				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	6/10/2021	500,000	500,000	86				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	6/10/2022	700,000	700,000	121				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	7/12/2019	1,300,000	1,300,000	225				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	7/16/2021	500,000	500,000	87				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	7/31/2020	500,000	500,000	86				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	8/28/2020	750,000	750,000	130				
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	9/22/2021	500,000	500,000	86				
	Preferred Stock - Series C *(1)(2)(4)			7/12/2013	28,856,187	26,999,939	0				
	Term Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	8%	2/10/2017	2,000,000	2,000,000	346				
	Term Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	8%	2/28/2014	3,000,000	3,000,000	519				
							4,812				

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET ASSETS)

			INTEREST		SHARES/PAR			
AND INDUSTRY	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY	RATE	ACQUISITION DATE	VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS		VALUE
LYNCEAN								
TECHNOLOGIES, INC	•							
(0.0%)	Preferred Stock - Series B *(1)(4)			7/3/2018	869,792	\$ 1,000,000	\$	0
Semiconductor					,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
Equipment								
Equipment								
REVASUM, INC.								
(0.0%)								
Semiconductor								
Equipment	CDIs *(2)(4)			11/14/2016 - 10/3/2022	39,774,889	\$ 9,268,218	\$	0
Equipment	(2)(1)			11/11/2010 10/3/2022	37,771,007	y ,,200,210	Ψ	Ü
UCT COATINGS, INC.								
(25.1%)								
Advanced Materials	Common Stock *(1)(3)(4)			4/18/2011	1,500,000	662,235		187,399
Tu valleed Hatter and	()()()				,,	,		10.,0,,
WRIGHTSPEED, INC.								
(0.0%)								
Automotive	Common Stock *(1)(2)(4)			6/7/2019	69,102	7,460,851		0
	Preferred Stock - Series AA *(1)							
	(2)(4)			6/7/2019- 7/20/2020	60,733,693	17,355,887		0
					, ,	.,,		0
								Ů
	Fidelity Investments Money							
INVESTMENT COMPAN	Y Market Treasury Portfolio - Class							
(67.6%)	I (5)			Various	505,121	505,121		505,121
(07.078)	1 (3)			various	303,121	303,121		303,121
TOTAL INVESTMENTS								
(Cost								
\$92,313,380 — 96.8%								723,147
372,010,000 70.070								720,147
OTHER ASSETS IN								
EXCESS OF LIABILITIE	S							
— 3.2%	-							24,112
								,
NET ASSETS — 100.0%							\$	747,259
TET ASSETS — 100.070							_	,

All investments except the Fidelity Investments Money Market Portfolio are considered qualifying investments. CDI:CHESS Depositary Interests.

- * Non-income producing security.
- (1) Restricted security. Fair Value is determined by or under the direction of the Company's Board of Directors (see Note 3). At June 30, 2025, we held \$218,026 (or 29.2% of net assets) in restricted securities (see Note 2).
- (2) Controlled investments.
- (3) Affiliated issuer.
- (4) Fair Value Level 3 security (29.2% of net assets).
- (5) The Fidelity Investments Money Market Treasury Portfolio invests primarily in U.S. Treasury securities.
- (6) Security whose interest accrues until maturity however, based on June 30, 2025 valuation no such interest accrued during period ended June 30, 2025.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments – continued

DECEMBER 31, 2024

PORTFOLIO	
COMPANY	
(% OF NET	

(% OF NET ASSETS) AND INDUSTRY EQX CAPITAL, INC.	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY DATE	INTEREST RATE	ACQUISITION DATE	SHARES/PAR VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS	VALUE
(2.8%)							
Equipment Leasing	Common Stock *(1)(2)(4)			6/10/2016	100,000	\$ 20,000	\$ 0
	Preferred Stock - Series A *(1)(2)(4)			6/10/2016-11/7/2016	1,930,000	1,930,000	29,466
							29,466
INTRAOP MEDICAL CORP.							
(2.4%)							
Medical Devices	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	10/11/2019	500,000	500,000	454
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	10/22/2021	1,000,000	1,000,000	909
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	10/29/2019	500,000	500,000	454
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	10/6/2021	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	11/12/2021	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	11/29/2021	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	12/31/2018	10,961,129	10,961,129	9,966
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	2/27/2020	1,000,000	1,000,000	909
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	2/28/2022	200,000	200,000	182
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	3/25/2020	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15 %	3/30/2022	150,000	150,000	136

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments – continued

DECEMBER 31, 2024

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET ASSETS) AND INDUSTRY INTRAOP MEDICAL CORP. (continued)	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY DATE	INTEREST RATE	ACQUISITION DATE	SHARES/PAR VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS	VALUE
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	3/8/2020	400,000	\$ 400,000	\$ 364
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	4/20/2021	1,000,000	1,000,000	909
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	4/6/2022	350,000	350,000	318
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	6/10/2021	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	6/10/2022	700,000	700,000	636
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	7/12/2019	1,300,000	1,300,000	1,182
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	7/16/2021	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	7/31/2020	500,000	500,000	455
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025		8/28/2020	750,000	750,000	682
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	15%	9/22/2021	500,000	500,000	455
	Preferred Stock - Series C *(1)(2)(4))		7/12/2013	26,856,187	26,299,939	0
	Term Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	8%	2/10/2017	2,000,000	2,000,000	1,818
	Term Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	12/31/2025	8%	2/28/2014	3,000,000	3,000,000	2,728
							25,287

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments – continued

DECEMBER 31, 2024

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET ASSETS) AND INDUSTRY	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY DATE	INTEREST RATE	ACQUISITION DATE	SHARES/PAR VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS	VALUE
LYNCEAN TECHNOLOGIES, INC. (0.0%) Semiconductor Equipment	Preferred Stock - Series B * (1)(4)			7/3/2018	869,792	\$ 1,000,000	\$ 0
REVASUM, INC. (0.0%) Semiconductor Equipment	CDIs *(2)(4)			11/14/2016-10/3/2022	39,774,889	9,268,218	0
UCT COATINGS, INC. (24.5%) Advanced Materials	Common Stock *(1)(3)(4)			4/18/2011	1,500,000	662,235	260,497
WRIGHTSPEED, INC.							
(0.0%)							
Automotive	Common Stock *(1)(2)(4)			6/7/2019	69,102	7,460,851	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	0.00.00	12 %	1/10/2024	100,000	100,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)		12 %	10/20/2021	1,000,000	1,000,000	0
	Convertible $Note(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12 %	10/21/2022	135,000	135,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	0.00.00	12 %	10/23/2020	1,050,000	1,050,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)		12 %	10/5/2021	700,000	700,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	0.00.00	12 %	11/11/2020	400,000	400,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)		12 %	11/14/2022	165,000	165,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)		12 %	11/23/2021	1,000,000	1,000,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$		12 %	11/24/2020	375,000	375,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$ Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$		12 %		2,000,000	2,000,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12 %	12/11/2020	400,000	400,000	0

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments – continued

DECEMBER 31, 2024

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET ASSETS) AND INDUSTRY WRIGHTSPEED, INC. (continued	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY DATE	INTEREST RATE	ACQUISITION DATE	SHARES/PAR VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS	,	VALUE
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12%	12/28/2021	1,000,000	\$	1,000,000	\$ 0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	12/9/2022	125,000		125,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12%	2/23/2021	1,400,000		1,400,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12%	2/23/2022	200,000		200,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12%	3/11/2022	185,000		185,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12%	4/12/2021	1,200,000		1,200,000	0
	Convertible Note $(1)(2)(4)(6)$	6/30/2025	12%	4/14/2022	65,000		65,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	5/10/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	5/18/2021	1,000,000		1,000,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	5/26/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	6/10/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	6/22/2021	1,000,000		1,000,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	6/28/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	6/7/2019	4,929,015		4,929,015	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	7/13/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	7/26/2021	1,000,000		1,000,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	7/28/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	8/12/2020	750,000		750,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	8/12/2022	250,000		250,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	8/19/2021	1,000,000		1,000,000	0
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	9/10/2022	900,000		900,000	0

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Consolidated Schedule of Investments - continued

DECEMBER 31, 2024

PORTFOLIO COMPANY (% OF NET ASSETS) AND INDUSTRY WRIGHTSPEED, INC. (continued)	TYPE OF INVESTMENT	MATURITY DATE	INTEREST RATE	ACQUISITION : DATE	SHARES/PAR VALUE (\$)	COST BASIS	VALUE
	Convertible Note (1)(2)(4)(6)	6/30/2025	12%	9/22/2021	300,000	\$ 300,000	\$ 0
	Preferred Stock - Series AA *(1)(2)(4)			6/7/2019- 7/20/2020	60,733,693	17,355,887	0
							0
INVESTMENT COMPANY (70.3%)	Fidelity Investments Money Market Treasury Portfolio - Class I (5)			Various	745,224	745,224	745,224
TOTAL INVESTMENTS (Cost \$116,682,498) — 100.0%							1,060,474
OTHER ASSETS IN EXCESS OF							205
LIABILITIES — 0.0%							205
NET ASSETS — 100.0%						(\$1,060,679

All investments except the Fidelity Investments Money Market Portfolio are considered qualifying investments.

CDI:CHESS Depositary Interests.

^{*} Non-income producing security.

⁽¹⁾Restricted security. Fair Value is determined by or under the direction of the Company's Board of Directors (see Note 3). At December 31, 2024, we held \$315,250 (or 29.7% of net assets) in restricted securities (see Note 2).

⁽²⁾Controlled investments.

⁽³⁾Affiliated issuer.

⁽⁴⁾Fair Value Level 3 security (29.7% of net assets).

⁽⁵⁾ The Fidelity Investments Money Market Treasury Portfolio invests primarily in U.S. Treasury securities.

⁽⁶⁾Security whose interest accrues until maturity however, based on December 31, 2024 valuation no such interest accrued during period ended December 31, 2024.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

NOTE 1. THE COMPANY

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc. (the "Company," the "Fund," "us," "our," and "we"), is a Maryland corporation and an externally managed, non-diversified, closed-end management investment company that has elected to be treated as a business development company ("BDC") under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act"). The Company acquired its initial portfolio of securities through the reorganization of Firsthand Technology Value Fund, a series of Firsthand Funds, into the Company. The reorganization was completed on April 15, 2011. The Company commenced operations on April 18th, 2011. Under normal circumstances, the Company will invest at least 80% of its assets for investment purposes in technology companies, which are considered to be those companies that derive at least 50% of their revenues from products and/ or services within the information technology sector or the "cleantech" sector. Information technology companies include, but are not limited to, those focused on computer hardware, software, telecommunications, networking, Internet, and consumer electronics. While there is no standard definition of cleantech, it is generally regarded as including goods and services designed to harness renewable energy and materials, eliminate emissions and waste, and reduce the use of natural resources. In addition, under normal circumstances we will invest at least 70% of our assets in privately held companies and in public companies with market capitalizations less than \$250 million. Our portfolio is primarily composed of equity and equity derivative securities of technology and cleantech companies (as defined above). These investments generally range between \$1 million and \$10 million each, although the investment size will vary proportionately with the size of the Company's capital base. The Company shares as of September 30, 2023 were listed on the NASDAQ Global Market under the symbol "SVVC." Subsequent to September 30, on October 6, 2023, the Company notified NASDAQ of the fund's inten

The Company is an investment company and follows accounting and reporting guidance in the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") Accounting Standards Codification Topic 946.

CONSOLIDATION OF SUBSIDIARIES. On May 8, 2015, the Board of Directors of the Company approved the formation of a fully owned and controlled subsidiary (as defined by the 1940 Act) of the Company named Firsthand Venture Investors ("FVI"), a California general partnership formed on March 30, 2015. After the close of business on June 30, 2015, the Company contributed substantially all of its assets to FVI in return for a controlling general partner ownership interest in FVI. The transaction was completed on July 1, 2015. Under this structure, we have all or substantially all of our investment activities conducted through our fully owned subsidiary, FVI.

During the fiscal years ended December 31, 2016 and 2017, with the approval of its Board of Directors, the Company organized three separate fully owned and controlled subsidiaries (as defined by the 1940 Act). Each subsidiary was a Cayman Islands corporation and the financial statements of each subsidiary were reported on a consolidated basis with the Company. Each subsidiary was formed for the purpose of holding one or more investments made by the Company, and was treated as a controlled foreign corporation under the Internal Revenue Code not separately subject to U.S. federal income tax. FVI was treated as the sole U.S. shareholder of each subsidiary.

The Board of Directors of the Company approved the liquidation of those three Cayman subsidiaries on November 2, 2018. That liquidation was completed on December 27, 2018.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

NOTE 2. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

The following is a summary of significant accounting policies followed in the preparation of the Company's financial statements included in this report:

BASIS OF PRESENTATION. The accompanying financial statements have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America ("GAAP") pursuant to the requirements on Form 10-K. ASC 946, *Financial Services—Investment Companies* ("ASC 946"), and Articles 6, 10 and 12 of Regulation S-X. In the opinion of management, all adjustments, which are of a normal recurring nature, considered necessary for the fair presentation of the financial statements for the periods presented, have been included.

Under the 1940 Act, ASC 946, and the regulations pursuant to Article 6 of Regulation S-X, we are precluded from consolidating any entity other than another investment company or an operating company which provides substantially all of its services to benefit us. Consequentially, as of December 31, 2018, the Company consolidated some special purpose entities. These special purpose entities only hold investments of the Company and have no other significant asset and liabilities. All significant intercompany transactions and balances have been eliminated in consolidation.

USE OF ESTIMATES. The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of income and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

PORTFOLIO INVESTMENT VALUATIONS. Investments are stated at "value" as defined in the 1940 Act and in the applicable regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission and in accordance with GAAP. Value, as defined in Section 2(a)(41) of the 1940 Act, is (i) the market value of those securities for which a market quotation is readily available and (ii) the

Fair Value is determined by or under the direction of the Company's Board of Directors. On June 30, 2025, our financial statements include venture capital investments valued at approximately \$5.7 million. The fair values of our venture capital investments were also determined by the Advisor as the valuation designee. Upon sale of these investments, the values that are ultimately realized may be different from what is presently estimated. The difference could be material. Also see note 6 regarding the fair value of the Company's investments.

CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS. The Company considers liquid assets deposited with a bank, investments in money market funds, and certain short-term debt instruments with maturities of three months or less to be cash equivalents. These investments represent amounts held with financial institutions that are readily accessible to pay our expenses or purchase investments. Cash and cash equivalents are valued at cost plus accrued interest, which approximates market value.

RESTRICTED SECURITIES. At June 30, 2025, we held \$218,026 in restricted securities. At December 31, 2024, we held \$315,250 in restricted securities.

INCOME RECOGNITION. Dividend income is recorded on the ex-dividend date. Interest income is accrued as earned. Discounts and premiums on securities purchased are amortized over the lives of the respective securities. Other non-cash dividends are recognized as investment income at the fair value of the property received. When debt securities are determined to be non-income producing, the Company ceases accruing interest and writes off any previously accrued interest. These write-offs are recorded as an adjustment to interest income.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

SHARE VALUATION. The net asset value ("NAV") per share of the Fund is calculated by dividing the sum of the value of the securities held by the Fund, plus cash or other assets, minus all liabilities (including estimated accrued expenses) by the total number of shares outstanding of the Fund, rounded to the nearest cent.

REALIZED GAIN OR LOSS AND UNREALIZED APPRECIATION OR DEPRECIATION OF PORTFOLIO INVESTMENTS. A realized gain or loss is recognized when an investment is disposed of and is computed as the difference between the Company's cost basis in the investment at the disposition date and the net proceeds received from such disposition. Realized gains and losses are calculated on a specific identification basis. Unrealized appreciation or depreciation is computed as the difference between the fair value of the investment and the cost basis of such investment.

INCOME TAXES. The Company provides for state and federal corporate income tax, as appropriate, because it is regarded as a corporation under Subchapter C of the Code. The Company recognizes interest and penalties in income tax expense.

FOREIGN CURRENCY TRANSLATION. The accounting records of the Company are maintained in U.S. dollars. All assets and liabilities denominated in foreign currencies are translated into U.S. dollars based on the foreign exchange rate on the date of valuation. The Company does not isolate that portion of the results of operation resulting from changes in foreign exchange rates on investments from the fluctuations arising from changes in market prices of securities held. The Company's investments in foreign securities may involve certain risks, including without limitation: foreign exchange restrictions, expropriation, taxation or other political, social, or economic risks, all of which could affect the market and/or credit risk of the investment. In addition, changes in the relationship of foreign currencies to the U.S. dollar can significantly affect the value of these investments and therefore the earnings of the Company.

SECURITIES TRANSACTIONS. Securities transactions are accounted for on the date the transaction for the purchase or sale of the securities is entered into by the Company (i.e., trade date).

CONCENTRATION OF CREDIT RISK. The Company places its cash and cash equivalents with financial institutions and, at times, cash held in checking accounts may exceed the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation insured limit.

OPTIONS. The Company is subject to equity price risk in the normal course of pursuing its investment objectives and may enter into options written to hedge against changes in the value of equities. The Company may purchase put and call options to attempt to provide protection against adverse price effects from anticipated changes in prevailing prices of securities or stock indices. The Company may also write put and call options. When the Company writes an option, an amount equal to the premium received by the Company is recorded as a liability and is subsequently adjusted to the current fair value of the option written.

Premiums received from writing options that expire unexercised are treated by the Company on the expiration date as realized gains from investments. The difference between the premium and the amount paid on effecting a closing purchase transaction, including brokerage commissions, is also treated as a realized gain, or, if the premium is less than the amount paid for the closing purchase transaction, as a realized loss. If a call option is exercised, the premium is added to the proceeds from the sale of the underlying security or currency in determining whether the Company has realized a gain or loss. The Company as writer of an option bears the market risk of an unfavorable change in the price of the security underlying the written option.

DEFERRED COMPENSATION. On December 26, 2022, the Company adopted a deferred compensation plan (the "Plan") for its eligible directors which allows such directors to defer some or all of their fees for services as Directors to the Fund. Under the terms of the Plan, deferred compensation withheld is notionally invested in the Fund's common stock using the net asset value per share on the date such compensation would have otherwise been payable. The amounts deferred are booked as a liability on the Company's balance sheet, and the value of that liability will track the net asset value of the Company's common stock, as if it were invested in that common stock. The payment due to eligible participants is valued using the net asset value of the fund at the time the payment is due. As of June 30, 2025, each of the Fund's eligible directors has deferred 50% of their 2024 and 2025 compensation to the earlier of January 1, 2026, and January 1, 2027, respectively, or their separation of service from the Fund.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

NOTE 3. BUSINESS RISKS AND UNCERTAINTIES

We invest a substantial portion of our assets in privately-held companies, the securities of which are inherently illiquid. We also seek to invest in small publicly-traded companies that we believe have exceptional growth potential and to make opportunistic investments in publicly-traded companies, both large and small. In the case of investments in small publicly-traded companies, although these companies are publicly traded, their stock may not trade at high volumes, and prices can be volatile, which may restrict our ability to sell our positions. We may also be subject to contractual restrictions or securities law limits on our ability to sell portfolio holdings because of, for example, our affiliation with a portfolio company or the relative size of our holding in a company. These privately held and publicly traded businesses tend to lack management depth, have limited or no history of operations and typically have not attained profitability. Because of the speculative nature of our investments and the lack of public markets for privately held investments, there is greater risk of loss than is the case with traditional investment securities.

We do not choose investments based on a strategy of diversification. We also do not rebalance the portfolio should one of our portfolio companies increase in value substantially relative to the rest of the portfolio. Therefore, the value of our portfolio may be more vulnerable to events affecting a single sector, industry or portfolio company and, therefore, may be subject to greater volatility than a company that follows a diversification strategy.

Because there is typically no public or readily-ascertainable market for our interests in the small privately-held companies in which we invest, the valuation of those securities is determined in good faith by FCM as the Board's valuation designee pursuant to Rule 2a-5 under the 1940 Act. Those valuations are determined in accordance with the Valuation Procedures used by FCM, subject to oversight by and periodic reporting to the Board and are subject to significant estimates and judgments. The determined value of the securities in our portfolio may differ significantly from the values that would be placed on these securities if a ready market for the securities existed. Any changes in valuation are recorded in our Statement of Operations as "Net increase (decrease) in unrealized appreciation on investments." Changes in valuation of any of our investments in privately-held companies from one period to another may be volatile.

FCM has engaged an independent valuation firm to provide it with valuation assistance with respect to certain of our portfolio investments. FCM intends to continue to engage an independent valuation firm to provide assistance regarding determination of the fair value of select portfolio investments each quarter. The scope of the services rendered by the independent valuation firm is at the discretion of FCM as the valuation designee.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

With respect to investments for which market quotations are not readily available or when such market quotations are deemed not to represent fair value, the Board has approved a multi-step valuation process to be followed each quarter, as described below:

- (1) each quarter the valuation process begins with each portfolio company or investment being initially valued by the Advisor's Valuation Committee or the independent valuation firm;
- (2) the Valuation Committee of the Board on a quarterly basis reviews the preliminary valuation of the Advisor's Valuation Committee and that of the independent valuation firms and makes the fair value determination, in good faith, based on the valuation recommendations of the Advisor's Valuation Committee and the independent valuation firms; and
- (3) at each quarterly Board meeting, the Board considers the valuations recommended by the Advisor's Valuation Committee and the independent valuation firms that were previously submitted to the Valuation Committee of the Board and ratifies the fair value determinations made by the Valuation Committee of the Board.

NOTE 4. INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT FEE

The Company has entered into an investment management agreement (the "Investment Management Agreement") with FCM pursuant to which the Company will pay FCM a fee for providing investment management services consisting of two components—a base management fee and an incentive fee.

The base management fee will be calculated at an annual rate of 2.00% of our gross assets. For services rendered under the Investment Management Agreement, the base management fee will be payable quarterly in arrears. The base management fee will be calculated based on the average of (1) the value of our gross assets at the end of the current calendar quarter and (2) the value of the Company's gross assets at the end of the preceding calendar quarter; and will be appropriately adjusted for any share issuances or repurchases during the current calendar quarter. Base management fees for any partial month or quarter will be pro-rated.

The incentive fee is determined and payable in arrears as of the end of each calendar year (or upon termination of the Investment Management Agreement, as of the termination date), commencing on April 15, 2011, and equals 20% of the Company's realized capital gains, if any, on a cumulative basis from inception through the end of each calendar year, computed net of all realized capital losses and unrealized capital depreciation on a cumulative basis, less the aggregate amount of any previously paid incentive fees, provided that the incentive fee determined as of December 31, 2025, will be calculated for a period of shorter than twelve calendar months to take into account any realized gains computed net of all realized capital losses and unrealized capital depreciation from inception. For the three months ended June 30, 2025, there were no incentive fee adjustments.

Effective September 30, 2023, the Company has entered into a fee waiver agreement with FCM (the "Fee Waiver Agreement"). Pursuant to the terms of the Fee Waiver Agreement, FCM agrees to (1) waive future accruals of the base management fee starting October 1, 2023, through December 31, 2024, with future recoupment to the extent permitted by the Investment Management Agreement, and (2) waive \$2.5 million of base management fee that has been accrued but remains unpaid as of September 30, 2023. Any accrued base management fee waived under section (2) may be recouped by FCM within ten years.

Effective March 31, 2024, the Company has entered into a fee waiver agreement with FCM (the "Fee Waiver Agreement"). Pursuant to the terms of the Fee Waiver Agreement, FCM agrees to waive \$3.0 million of base management fee that has been accrued but remains unpaid as of March 31, 2024. Any accrued base management fee waived may be recouped by FCM within ten years.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

NOTE 5. DEBT

The Company currently has no plan to use leverage and does not have any significant outstanding debt obligations (other than normal operating expense accruals).

NOTE 6. FAIR VALUE

Securities traded on stock exchanges, or quoted by NASDAQ, are valued according to the NASDAQ Stock Market, Inc. ("NASDAQ") official closing price, if applicable, or at their last reported sale price as of the close of trading on the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") (normally 4:00 P.M. Eastern Time). If a security is not traded that day, the security will be valued at its most recent bid price.

Securities traded in the over-the-counter market, but not quoted by NASDAQ, are valued at the last sale price (or, if the last sale price is not readily available, at the most recent closing bid price as quoted by brokers that make markets in the securities) at the close of trading on the NYSE.

Securities traded both in the over-the-counter market and on a stock exchange are valued according to the broadest and most representative market.

Securities and other assets that do not have market quotations readily available are valued at their fair value is determined by or under the direction of the Company's Board of Directors. Those valuations are determined in accordance with the Valuation Procedures used by FCM, subject to oversight by the Board.

In pricing illiquid, privately placed securities, FCM, as the valuation designee, is responsible for (1) determining overall valuation guidelines and (2) ensuring that the investments of the Company are valued within the prescribed guidelines.

FCM and the Board receive information and recommendations from an independent valuation firm.

The values assigned to these investments are based on available information and do not necessarily represent amounts that might ultimately be realized when that investment is sold, as such amounts depend on future circumstances and cannot reasonably be determined until the individual investments are actually liquidated or become readily marketable.

APPROACHES TO DETERMINING FAIR VALUE. GAAP defines fair value as the price that would be received to sell an asset or paid to transfer a liability in an orderly transaction between market participants at the measurement date (exit price). In effect, GAAP applies fair value terminology to all valuations whereas the 1940 Act applies market value terminology to readily marketable assets and fair value terminology to other assets.

The main approaches to measuring fair value utilized are the market approach, the income approach, and the asset-based approach. The choice of which approach to use in a particular situation depends on the specific facts and circumstances associated with the company, as well as the purpose for which the valuation analysis is being conducted. FCM and the independent valuation firm rely primarily on the market approach. We also considered the income and asset-based approaches in our analysis because certain of the portfolio companies do not have substantial operating earnings relative to the value of their underlying assets.

- Market Approach (M): The market approach uses prices and other relevant information generated by market transactions involving identical or comparable assets or liabilities. For example, the market approach often uses market multiples derived from a set of comparables. Multiples might lie in ranges with a different multiple for each comparable. The selection of where within the range each appropriate multiple falls requires the use of judgment in considering factors specific to the measurement (qualitative and quantitative).

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

- Income Approach (I): The income approach uses valuation techniques to convert future amounts (for example, cash flows or earnings) to a single present value amount (discounted). The measurement is based on the value indicated by current market expectations about those future amounts. Those valuation techniques include present value techniques; option-pricing models, such as the Black-Scholes-Merton formula (a closed-form model) and a binomial model (a lattice model), which incorporate present value techniques; and the multi-period excess earnings method, which is used to measure the fair value of certain assets.
- Asset-Based Approach (A): The asset-based approach examines the value of a company's assets net of its liabilities to derive a value for the equity holders

FAIR VALUE MEASUREMENT. In accordance with the guidance from the Financial Accounting Standards Board on fair value measurements and disclosures under GAAP, the Company discloses the fair value of its investments in a hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure the fair value. The hierarchy gives the highest priority to valuations based upon unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (Level 1 measurement) and the lowest priority to valuations based upon unobservable inputs that are significant to the valuation (Level 3 measurements).

The guidance establishes three levels of the fair value hierarchy as follows:

- Level 1 Unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities that the Company has the ability to access at the date of measurement.
- Level 2 Observable inputs other than quoted prices included in Level 1 that are observable for the asset or liability, either directly or indirectly. These inputs may include quoted prices for the identical instrument in an inactive market, prices for similar instruments in an active or inactive market, interest rates, prepayment speeds, credit risks, yield curves, default rates, and similar data.
- Level 3 Unobservable inputs for the asset or liability, to the extent relevant observable inputs are not available, representing the Company's own assumptions about the assumptions a market participant would use in valuing the asset or liability based on the best information available.

The availability of observable inputs can vary from security to security and is affected by a wide variety of factors, including, for example, the type of security, whether the security is new and not yet established in the marketplace, the liquidity of markets, and other characteristics particular to the security. To the extent that valuation is based on models or inputs that are less observable or unobservable in the market, the determination of fair value requires more judgment. Accordingly, the degree of judgment exercised in determining fair value is greatest for instruments categorized in Level 3.

The inputs used to measure fair value may fall into different levels of the fair value hierarchy. In such cases, for disclosure purposes, the level in the fair value hierarchy within which the fair value measurement falls in its entirety, is determined based on the lowest level input that is significant to the fair value measurement in its entirety.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

The inputs or methodology used for valuing securities are not necessarily an indication of the risk associated with investing in those securities. The following is a summary of the inputs used to value the Company's net assets as of June 30, 2025:

		LEVEL 2 OTHER		
ASSETS	LEVEL 1 QUOTED PRICES	SIGNIFICANT OBSERVABLE INPUTS		LEVEL 3 SIGNIFICANT UNOBSERVABLE INPUTS
Common Stocks				
Advanced Materials	\$ _	\$	_	\$ 187,399
Total Common Stocks	_		_	187,399
Preferred Stocks				
Equipment Leasing	_		_	25,815
Total Preferred Stocks	_		_	25,815
Convertible Notes				
Medical Devices	_		_	4,812
Total Convertible and Non-Convertible Notes	_		_	4,812
Mutual Funds	505,121		_	_
Total	\$ 505,121	\$	_	\$ 218,026

At the end of each calendar quarter, management evaluates the Level 2 and Level 3 assets and liabilities for changes in liquidity, including but not limited to: whether a broker is willing to execute at the quoted price, the depth and consistency of prices from third party services, and the existence of contemporaneous, observable trades in the market. Additionally, management evaluates the Level 1 and Level 2 assets and liabilities on a quarterly basis for changes in listings or delistings on national exchanges.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

Following is a reconciliation of Level 3 assets (at either the beginning or the ending of the period) for which significant unobservable inputs were used to determine fair value.

								NET		
INVESTMENTS AT FAIR VALUE USING							NET	UNREALIZED	TRANSFERS	
SIGNIFICANT UNOBSERVABLE	BA	LANCE	ľ	NET		NET	REALIZED	APPRECIATION	IN	BALANCE
INPUTS	A	SOF	PURC	CHASES/		SALES/	GAINS/	(DEPRECIATION)	(OUT) OF	AS OF
(LEVEL 3)	12	/31/24	CONV	ERSIONS	CO	NVERSIONS	(LOSSES)	(1)	LEVEL3	06/30/25
Common Stocks										
Advanced Materials	\$	260,497	\$	_	\$	_	\$	\$ (73,098)	\$ —	\$ 187,399
Total Common Stocks		260,497		_		_	_	(73,098)	_	187,399
Preferred Stocks										
Equipment Leasing		29,466		_		_	_	(3,651)	_	25,815
Total Preferred Stocks		29,466		_		_	_	(3,651)	_	25,815
Convertible and Non-Convertible Notes										
Automotive		_		_		_	(24,129,015)	24,129,015	_	_
Medical Devices		25,287		_		_	_	(20,475)	_	4,812
Total Convertible and Non-										
Convertible Notes		25,287		_		_	(24,129,015)	24,108,540	_	4,812
Total	\$	315,250	\$	_	\$		\$ (24,129,015)	\$ 24,031,791	\$ <u> </u>	\$ 218,026

⁽¹⁾ The net change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) from Level 3 instruments held as of June 30, 2025 was \$(97,224).

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

The table below represents quantitative disclosure about significant unobservable inputs for Level 3 fair value measurements at June 30, 2025:

	FAIRVALUE	VALUATION		RANGE (WEIGHTED AVG.)
	AT 6/30/2025	TECHNIQUES(1)	UNOBSERVABLE INPUTS	(WEIGHTEDAVG.) (1)
		Market Comparable		(-)
Direct venture capital investments: Advanced Materials	\$ 0.2M	Companies	Revenue Multiple(2)	0.8x - 1.1x(1.0x)
		Option Pricing Model	Years to Maturity(2)	5 years (5 years)
			Volatility(2)	50.0% (50.0%)
			Risk-Free Rate(2)	3.79% (3.79%)
			Discount for Lack of	22.8% (22.8%)
			Marketability(3)	
			Market Value of Invested	
Direct venture capital investments: Automotive	\$ 0.0M	Liquidation Value	Capital	\$0 (\$0)
Direct venture capital investments: Equipment Leasing	\$ 0.0M	Cash Value	Years to Maturity(2)	5 years (5 years)
		Option Pricing Model	Volatility(2)	50.0% (50.0%)
			Risk-Free Rate(2)	3.79% (3.79%)
		Market Comparable		
Direct venture capital investments: Medical Devices	\$ 0.0M	Companies	Revenue Multiple(2)	0.7x - 0.8x (0.8x)
		Market Comparable Transactions	Risk-Free Rate(2)	3.68% (3.68%)
			Going Concern Probability(2)	5% (5%)
Direct venture capital investments: Semiconductor Equipment	\$ 0.0M	Recent Transaction	Equity Proceeds from Private Transaction	0% (0%)

- (1) Weighted average is calculated by weighting the significant unobservable input by the relative fair value of each investment in the category
- (2) An increase in the input would result in an increase in the security's valuation; a decrease in the input would result in a decrease in the security's valuation.
- (3) An increase in the input would result in a decrease in the security's valuation; a decrease in the input would result in an increase in the security's valuation.

Changes in any of our unobservable inputs, individually, may change the fair value of certain of the Company's investments.

Due to the inherent uncertainty of determining the fair value of investments that do not have a readily available market value, the fair value of the Company's investments may fluctuate from period to period. Additionally, the fair value of the Company's investments may differ significantly from the values that would have been used had a ready market existed for such investments and may differ materially from the values that the Company may ultimately realize. Further, such investments are generally subject to legal and other restrictions on resale or otherwise are less liquid than publicly traded securities. If the Company was required to liquidate a portfolio investment in a forced or liquidation sale, it could realize significantly less than the value at which the Company has recorded it.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

In addition, changes in the market environment and other events that may occur over the life of the investments may cause the gains or losses ultimately realized on these investments to be different than the unrealized gains or losses reflected in the valuations currently assigned.

NOTE 7. FEDERAL INCOME TAXES

Beginning in 2018, we were no longer able to qualify as a RIC under Subchapter M of the Code. The increase in value that resulted from the initial public offerings (IPOs) of Pivotal Systems and Revasum meant that we were no longer able to satisfy the diversification requirements for qualification as a RIC. As a result of this change, we were taxed as a corporation for our fiscal year ended December 31, 2018, and will continue to be taxed in that manner for future fiscal years, paying federal and applicable state corporate taxes on our taxable income, unless and until we are able to once again qualify as a RIC, based on changes in the composition of our portfolio.

Consequently, at the close of each fiscal quarter beginning with the quarter ended June 30, 2018, we will record a deferred tax liability for any net realized gains and net ordinary income for the year-to-date period plus net unrealized gains as of the end of the quarter.

The reorganization described in Note 1 (the formation of FVI as a fully owned subsidiary for investment activities) was structured to avoid any adverse tax consequences for the Company and its shareholders. For the fiscal years which the Company operated as a RIC, we believe Company's engaging in investment activities through FVI did not, in our view, jeopardize the Company's ability to continue to qualify as a RIC under the Code at that time when the Company was eligible to be treated as a RIC.

The following information is based upon the U.S. federal income tax cost of portfolio investments as of June 30, 2025.

	FEDERAL INCO TAX COST:	ME
Gross unrealized appreciation	\$	
Gross unrealized depreciation	(91,	590,233)
Net unrealized depreciation	\$ (91,	590,233)
Federal income tax cost, Investments	\$ 92	313,380

The Company did not qualify as a regulated investment company pursuant to Subchapter M of the Internal Revenue Code, therefore it is taxed as a corporation. As a corporation, the Company is obligated to pay federal and state income tax on taxable income. The Company's net deferred tax asset balance has a full valuation allowance based on management's estimate of future realization of such assets. The Company is currently using an estimated tax rate of 21% for Federal and 6.98% for state taxes.

The Company's income tax provision consists of the following as of December 31, 2024:

Deferred tax (expense)/benefit	
Federal	\$ _
State	_
Total deferred tax (expense)/benefit	\$ _

Deferred income taxes reflect the net tax effects of temporary differences between the carrying amounts of assets and liabilities for financial reporting purposes and the amounts used for income tax purposes. Such temporary differences are principally: (i) taxes on unrealized gains/(losses), which are attributable to the temporary difference between fair market value and tax basis, and (ii) the net tax benefit of accumulated net operating losses and capital loss carryforwards. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are measured using effective tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years such temporary differences are realized or otherwise settled.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

Components of the Company's deferred tax assets and liabilities as of December 31, 2024 are as follows:

	AMOUNT
Deferred tax assets:	
Net operating loss carryforward	\$ 3,243,806
Capital loss carryforward	8,449,388
Net unrealized losses (gains) on investment securities	32,351,042
Total deferred tax assets, net	44,044,236
Valuation allowance	 (44,044,236)
Net	\$ _

For the year ended December 31, 2024, the Company had an effective tax rate of 0% and a statutory tax rate of 21% (27.98% with state income tax) with the difference being attributable to changes in the components of the deferred tax assets and the valuation allowance account.

The effective tax rate and statutory federal income tax rate for the three-month periods ended June 30, 2025 and 2024 were as follows:

	THREE MONTHS ENDED June 30, 2025	THREE MONTHS ENDED June 30, 2024
Effective tax rate	0%	0%
Statutory federal income tax rate	21%	21%

The variance in the effective tax rate and statutory federal income tax rate for the three-month period ended June 30, 2025, is the result of changes in the deferred tax assets and related valuation allowance account. At June 30, 2025, the Company has established a full valuation allowance on its net deferred tax assets.

To the extent the Company has a deferred tax asset or if a portion of the deferred tax liability is offset by a tax asset resulting from net operating losses, consideration is given to whether or not a valuation allowance is required against the deferred tax asset amount. A valuation allowance is required if, based on the evaluation criterion provided by Accounting Standard Codification ("ASC") 740, Income Taxes (ASC 740), it is more-likely-than-not that some portion or all of the deferred tax asset will not be realized. Among the factors considered in assessing the Company's valuation allowance are: the nature, frequency and severity of current and cumulative losses, forecasts of future profitability, the duration of the statutory carryforward periods, and the associated risks that operating and capital loss carryforwards may expire unused. Based on the Company's assessment, it has determined that in the future it is more likely than not that the Company will not generate the necessary appropriate character of income within the carryforward periods to realize its deferred tax assets, and as such, has placed a full allowance on the deferred tax assets.

From time to time, and as new information becomes available, the Company will modify its forecasts, estimates or assumptions regarding its deferred tax liability or asset.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

Modifications of the Company's estimates or assumptions regarding its deferred tax liability and/or asset balances and any applicable valuation allowance, changes in generally accepted accounting principles or related guidance or interpretations thereof, limitations imposed on net operating losses (if any), and changes in applicable tax law could result in increases or decreases in the Company's NAV, which could be material. Such changes could have a material impact on the Company's NAV and results of operations with respect to the Company's shareholders in the period it is recorded, even though the shareholders at such time might not have held shares in the Company at the time the deferred tax asset or liability had been established.

The Company's policy is to classify interest and penalties associated with underpayment of federal and state income taxes, if any, as income tax expense on its Statement of Operations. As of December 31, 2024, the Company did not have any interest or penalties associated with the underpayment of any income taxes.

The Company files income tax returns in the U.S. federal jurisdiction and California. The Company has reviewed all major jurisdictions and concluded that there is no significant impact on the Company's net assets and no tax liability resulting from unrecognized tax benefits relating to uncertain tax positions expected to be taken on its tax returns. Furthermore, management of the Company is not aware of any tax positions for which it is reasonably possible that the total amounts of unrecognized tax benefits will significantly change in the next 12 months.

As of December 31, 2024, the Company had net operating loss carryforwards for federal and state of income tax purposes of \$11,593,301, which may be carried forward indefinitely.

As of December 31, 2024, the Company had net capital loss carryforwards for federal and state income tax purposes, which may be carried forward for 5 years, as follows:

EXPIRATION DATE	AMOUNT
12/31/25	7,516,642
12/31/27	3,129,665
12/31/28	7,864,982
12/31/29	11,686,668
Total	\$ 30,197,957

NOTE 8. INVESTMENT TRANSACTIONS

Investment transactions (excluding short-term investments) were as follows for the quarter ended June 30, 2025.

PURCHASES AND SALES

Purchase of investment securities	\$ _
Proceeds from sales and maturities of investment securities	\$ _

NOTE 9. SHARE BUYBACKS

SHARE BUYBACKS. On April 26, 2016, the Board of Directors of the Fund approved a discretionary share repurchase plan (the "Plan"). Pursuant to the Plan, the Fund was authorized to purchase in the open market up to \$2 million worth of its common stock. The Plan allowed the Fund to acquire its own shares at certain thresholds below its NAV per share, in accordance with the guidelines specified in Rule 10b-18 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"). The intent of the Plan was to increase NAV per share and thereby enhance shareholder value. The Fund completed the repurchase plan in September 2016, having repurchased and retired a total of 272,008 shares of stock, at a total cost of approximately \$2 million.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

On November 10, 2017, the Board of Directors of the Fund approved a discretionary share purchase plan (the "Plan"). Pursuant to the Plan, the Fund was authorized to purchase in the open market up to \$2 million worth of its common stock. The Plan allowed the Fund to acquire its own shares in accordance with the guidelines specified in Rule 10b-18 of the Exchange Act. The intent of the Plan was to increase NAV per share and thereby enhance shareholder value. As of December 31, 2017, the Fund had repurchased and retired 128,551 shares of stock at a total cost of approximately \$1.1 million. The Fund had 7,302,146 shares outstanding as of December 31, 2017.

On August 31, 2018, the Fund announced a plan to repurchase up to \$2 million worth of SVVC stock in the open market by March 31, 2019. The Fund completed this open market repurchase plan on October 24, 2018. Through that date, the Fund repurchased 123,376 shares at an average price of \$16.21 per share, for total consideration of \$2.0 million. As of December 31, 2018, the Fund had 7,178,770 shares outstanding.

TENDER OFFERS. On December 22, 2014, pursuant to our agreement with a shareholder, the Fund commenced a tender offer to purchase up to \$20 million of its issued and outstanding common shares for cash at a price per share equal to 95% of the Company's NAV per share determined as of the close of ordinary trading on the NASDAQ Global Market on December 31, 2014 (\$23.2702 per share). The tender offer, which expired on January 22, 2015 at 12:00 midnight, New York City time, was oversubscribed. Because the number of shares tendered exceeded the maximum amount of its offer, the Fund purchased shares from tendering shareholders on a prorata basis based on the number of shares properly tendered. Of the 5,044,728 shares properly tendered, the Fund purchased 859,468 shares of common stock pursuant to the tender offer.

On December 16, 2019, the Fund announced the commencement of a "modified Dutch auction" tender offer to purchase up to \$2 million of its common stock at a price per share not less than \$6.00 and not greater than \$8.00, in \$0.10 increments. The tender offer expired on February 14, 2020, and resulted in the purchase by the Fund of 285,714 shares of common stock at a price of \$7.00 per share. As of March 31, 2020, the Fund had 6,893,056 shares outstanding.

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

NOTE 10. INVESTMENTS IN AFFILIATES AND CONTROLLED INVESTMENTS

Under the 1940 Act, the Company is required to identify investments where it owns greater than 5% (but less than 25%) of the portfolio company's outstanding voting shares as an affiliate of the Company. Also, under the 1940 Act, the Company is required to identify investments where it owns greater than 25% of the portfolio company's outstanding voting shares as a controlled investment of the Company. A summary of the Company's investments in affiliates and controlled investments for the period from December 31, 2024, through June 30, 2025, is noted below:

AFFILIATE/CONTROLLED	VAL	UEAT	PURCHASE			SALES/ MATURITY/		REALIZED GAIN		CHANGE IN APPRECIATION/	VALUE	SHARES HELD AT
INVESTMENTS*	12/3	31/24	MERGER	IN	TEREST	EXPIRATION	N	(LOSS)	I	DEPRECIATION	6/30/25	6/30/25
Equipment Leasing												
EQX Capital, Inc. Common												
Stock*	\$	_	\$ —	- \$	_	\$ —	-	\$ —	- \$	_	\$ —	\$ 100,000
EQX Capital, Inc. Series A												
Preferred Stock*		29,466	_	-	_	_	-	_	-	(3,651)	25,815	1,930,000
Total Equipment Leasing	\$	29,466		\$	_			\$	- \$	(3,651)	\$ 25,815	
Medical Devices	· ·											
IntraOp Medical Corp.												
Convertible Note*		9,966	_	-	_	_	_	_	-	(8,069)	1,897	10,961,129
IntraOp Medical Corp.												
Convertible Note*		1,182	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(957)	225	1,300,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.												
Convertible Note*		454	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(369)	86	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.												
Convertible Note*		455	_	-	_	_	_	_	-	(369)	86	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.										, ,		
Convertible Note*		682	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(552)	130	750,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.												ĺ
Convertible Note*		455	_		_	_	_	_	_	(369)	86	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.										(2.1.)		,
Convertible Note*		909	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(736)	173	1,000,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.										(,,,,	-,-	2,000,000
Convertible Note*		454	_		_	_	_	_	_	(368)	86	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.										(200)		200,000
Convertible Note*		364	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(295)	69	400,000
IntraOp Medical Corp. Term		50.								(2,0)	0,	100,000
Note*		2,728	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	(2,209)	519	3,000,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		2,720								(2,20))	31)	3,000,000
Convertible Note*		455	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	(368)	87	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		100								(500)	0,	200,000
Convertible Note*		909	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	(736)	173	1,000,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		707								(750)	173	1,000,000
Convertible Note*		455	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	(368)	87	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		100								(500)	0,	200,000
Convertible Note*		455	_			_		_		(368)	87	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		733								(300)	07	300,000
Convertible Note*		909						_		(736)	173	1,000,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		707		-	_	_			_	(730)	1/3	1,000,000
Convertible Note*		455								(369)	86	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		433	_	-	_	_	_	_		(309)	80	300,000
Convertible Note*		455								(368)	87	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		733	_	-				_		(300)	07	300,000
Convertible Note*		455								(369)	86	500,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		433	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(309)	80	500,000
Convertible Note*		182								(147)	35	200,000
		102	_	-	_	_	_	_	_	(147)	33	200,000
IntraOp Medical Corp. Convertible Note*		636								(515)	121	700,000
IntraOp Medical Corp.		030	_			_		_		(313)	121	/00,000
		136								(110)	26	150,000
Convertible Note* IntraOp Medical Corp.		130		-				_	_	(110)	26	150,000
Convertible Note*		318								(257)	61	350,000
Convertible Note		310								(237)	01	330,000

Table of Contents
Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements – continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

Final Deficial Corp. Series C Preferred Stock* \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	AFFILIATE/CONTROLLED INVESTMENTS*	ALUE AT 2/31/24	PURCHASE MERGER		INTEREST	SALES/ MATURITY/ EXPIRATION	F	REALIZED GAIN (LOSS)	CHANGE IN APPRECIATION/ DEPRECIATION	VALUE 6/30/25	SHARES HELD AT 6/30/25
Note* 1,818	Preferred Stock*	\$ _	\$ -	- \$	S –	\$ —	\$	_	\$	\$ _	26,856,187
Semionductor Equipment Semi-semina Semina Semina	Note*		_	-	_	_		_			2,000,000
Revision Inc. CDis*(1)		\$ 25,287		\$	S —	_	\$		\$ (20,475)	\$ 4,812	
Total Edwinconductor Equipment Same Sa											
March Marc	Revasum, Inc. CDIs*(1)	_	_	-		_		_		_	39,774,889
Contings, Inc. Common Stock 260,497 S		\$ _	_	- \$	S —	_	\$	_	\$	\$ _	
Stock 260,497 -											
Automotive	UCT Coatings, Inc. Common										
Mathematical Properties Mathematical Pro	Stock	260,497	_	-	_	_		_	(73,098)	187,399	1,500,000
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — (1,200,000) 1,200,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — (250,000) 250,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — (165,000) 125,000 — — Note* — — — (165,000) 165,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — (250,000) 250,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — (185,000) 185,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — (200,000) 200,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — — (1,000,000) 1,000,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — — (1,000,000) 1,000,000 — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — <t< td=""><td>Total Advanced Materials</td><td>\$ 260,497</td><td></td><td>\$</td><td><u> </u></td><td>_</td><td>\$</td><td>_</td><td>\$ (73,098)</td><td>\$ 187,399</td><td></td></t<>	Total Advanced Materials	\$ 260,497		\$	<u> </u>	_	\$	_	\$ (73,098)	\$ 187,399	
Note*	Automotive										
Note*		_	_	-	_	_		(1,200,000)	1,200,000	_	_
Note*		_	_	_	_	_		(250,000)	250,000	_	_
Note*		_	_	_	_	_		(125,000)	125,000	_	_
Note*		_	_	_	_	_		(165,000)	165,000	_	_
Note*	S 1 ,	_	_	_	_	_		(250,000)	250,000	_	_
Note*		_	_	_	_	_		(185,000)	185,000	_	_
Note*		_	_	_	_	_		(200,000)	200,000	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible — — (1,000,000) 1,000,000 —		_	_	_	_	_		(1,000,000)	1,000,000	_	_
Note*		_	_	-	_	_		(1,000,000)	1,000,000	_	_
Note* — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —		_	_	_	_	_		(1,000,000)	1,000,000	_	_
Note*	Note*	_	_	-	_	_		(700,000	700,000	_	_
Note*	Note*	_	_	-	_	_		(300,000)	300,000	_	_
Note*	Note*	_	_	_	_	_		(375,000)	375,000	_	_
Note*	Note*	_	_	-		_		(1,000,000)	1,000,000	_	
Note* — — — — (250,000) 250,000 — — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — 40,000 (40,000) — — — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note* — — — — — (1,400,000) 1,400,000 — — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible	Note*	_	_	-	_	_		(1,000,000)	1,000,000	_	_
Note*	Note*	_	_	-		_		(250,000)	250,000		
Note* — — — (1,400,000) 1,400,000 — — — Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible	Note*	_	_	_	_	40,000		(40,000)	_	_	_
	Note*	_	-	-	_	_		(1,400,000)	1,400,000	_	
		_	_	_	_	_		(900,000)	900,000	_	_

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

AFFILIATE/CONTROLLED INVESTMENTS*	LUE AT /31/24	PURCHAS MERGER		INTEREST	SALES/ MATURITY/ EXPIRATION	REAL GA (LO		CHANGE IN APPRECIATION DEPRECIATION		VALUE 6/30/25	SHARES HELD AT 6/30/25
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	\$ _	\$ -	_	s —	\$ —	\$ (4,9	929,015)	\$ 4,929,015	5 \$	0	s —
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	(1	00,000)	100,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	(2	250,000)	250,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	(2	250,000)	250,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_			_	_	(1	35,000)	135,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_			_	_	(2	250,000)	250,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	Ì	(65,000)	65,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	(1,0	000,000)	1,000,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	(1,0	000,000)	1,000,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_			_	_	(4	100,000)	400,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_			_	_	(1,0)50,000)	1,050,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_		_	_	_	(4	100,000)	400,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_	-	_	_	_	(7	750,000)	750,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_			_	_	(2,0	000,000)	2,000,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Convertible Note*	_			_	_	(2	250,000)	250,000)	_	_
Wrightspeed, Inc. Common Stock*	_			_	_	`	_	_	_	_	69,102
Wrightspeed, Inc. Series AA Preferred Stock*	_		_	_	_		_	_	-	_	60,733,693
Total Automotive	\$ 		_	\$ —		\$ (24,1	69,015)	\$ 24,129,015	5 \$		
Total Affiliates and Controlled											
Investments	\$ 315,250			\$		\$ (24,1	69,015)				0
Total Affiliates	 260,497			_		n (2 · ·		(73,098		187,399	0
Total Controlled Investments	\$ 54,753			\$ 0	\$ —	\$ (24,1	69,015)	\$ 24,104,889	\$	30,627	0

Controlled Investments.

As of June 30, 2025, Kevin Landis, the Company's Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer, represented the Company and sat on the boards of directors of EQX Capital, Inc., IntraOp Medical Corp.; Revasum, Inc.; and Wrightspeed, Inc. As of June 30, 2025, Mr. Landis served as interim CEO at IntraOp Medical Corp. and Wrightspeed, Inc. Serving as a director or officer of portfolio companies may cause conflicts of interest. The Advisor has adopted various procedures to ensure that the Company will not be unfavorably affected by these potential conflicts.

⁽¹⁾ CDI: CHESS Depositary Interests

Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements - continued

JUNE 30, 2025 (UNAUDITED)

NOTE 11. MARKET DISRUPTION AND GEOPOLITICAL RISKS

The increasing interconnectivity between global economies and financial markets increases the likelihood that events or conditions in one region or financial market may adversely impact issuers in a different country, region or financial market. The Company's portfolio companies may underperform due to inflation (or expectations for inflation), interest rates, global demand for particular products or resources, trade disputes, tariffs and supply chain disruptions, natural disasters, climate change and climate-related events, pandemics, epidemics, terrorism, cybersecurity events, regulatory events and governmental or quasi-governmental actions. The occurrence of global events similar to those in recent years, such as terrorist attacks around the world, territorial invasions and global economic sanctions implemented in response, natural disasters, social and political discord or debt crises and downgrades, global pandemics and public health crises, among others, may result in market volatility and may have long-term effects on both the U.S. and global financial markets. For example, military conflicts and wars, such as Russia's invasion of Ukraine and the war among Israel, Hamas, Iran and other militant groups in the Middle East, have caused and could continue to cause market disruptions in the regions and globally. It is difficult to predict when similar events affecting the U.S. or global financial markets may occur, the effects that such events may have and the duration of those effects. Any such event(s) could have a significant adverse impact on the value the Company's portfolio.

Therefore, the Company could lose money over short periods due to short-term market movements and over longer periods during more prolonged market downturns. During a general market downturn, multiple asset classes may be negatively affected. Changes in market conditions and interest rates can have the same impact on all types of securities and instruments. In times of severe market disruptions, you could lose your entire investment.

NOTE 12. LITIGATION

On February 28, 2025, Star Equity Fund, LP ("Star Equity") filed a complaint in the United States District Court for the District of Maryland, docketed as case no. 1:25-cv-00677-SAG, against Firsthand Capital Management, Inc., Scalar, LLC, current and former members of the board of directors of Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc. (the "Fund"), and an officer of the Fund as defendants. The complaint also names the Fund as a nominal defendant. The complaint alleges putative class action claims against the defendants for violations of federal securities laws for alleged false or misleading statements relating to the valuation of the Fund's assets, and it also purports to allege derivative claims against defendants for breaches of fiduciary duties and breach of contract related to management of the Fund and its assets. In connection with the derivative claims, the complaint names the Fund as a nominal defendant. Although purporting to assert the derivative claims on behalf of the Fund, Star Equity did not make a pre-suit demand on the Fund's board of directors to initiate litigation over those claims. The Fund believes that the allegations in the complaint lack merit and intends to vigorously defend this action. The Fund has certain indemnification obligations to certain defendants. Defense costs for the Fund, despite the Fund's having in place an applicable liability insurance policy, may be significant and therefore could have an impact on the Fund's financial condition that cannot now be determined.

On September 5, 2023, VestedCap, LLC ("VestedCap") filed a complaint in Superior Court for the State of California. The case is venued in Santa Clara County (Case No. 23-CV-422238.) As originally filed, the lawsuit asserted claims against one of the Fund's portfolio companies, IntraOp Medical Corporation. VestedCap also named Kevin Landis as a co-defendant. In the original complaint, VestedCap asserted claims for breach of contract, fraud and deceit, conversion, unjust enrichment, and judicial foreclosure. IntraOp and Kevin Landis denied all claims against them.

On January 22, 2025, VestedCap amended its complaint and added the Fund as an additional co-defendant. In the amended complaint, VestedCap has asserted the following claims against the Fund: wire fraud, violations of the RICO Act, fraud and deceit, conversion, and declaratory relief. VestedCap has also asserted that the Fund is the alter ego of co-defendants IntraOp Medical Corporation and Kevin Landis and therefore should be a party to the case. The Fund believes that the allegations in the complaint lack merit and intends to vigorously defend this action. Defense costs for the Fund, despite the Fund's having in place an applicable liability insurance policy, may be significant and therefore could have an impact on the Fund's financial condition that cannot now be determined.

NOTE 13. SUBSEQUENT EVENTS

Management has evaluated the impact of all subsequent events on the Company through the date the financial statements were issued and Management has evaluated the impact of all subsequent events on the Company through the date the financial statements were issued and determined that there were no subsequent events requiring recognition or disclosure in the financial statements.

ITEM 2. MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS.

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

The matters discussed in this report, as well as in future oral and written statements by management of the Company, include forward-looking statements based on current management expectations that involve substantial risks and uncertainties which could cause actual results to differ materially from the results expressed in, or implied by, these forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements related to future events or our future financial performance. We generally identify forward-looking statements by terminology such as "may," "will," "should," "expects," "plans," "anticipates," "could," "intends," "target," "projects," "contemplates," "believes," "estimates," "predicts," "potential," or "continue" or the negative of these terms or other similar words. Important assumptions include our ability to originate new investments and to achieve certain margins and levels of profitability and the availability of additional capital. In light of these and other uncertainties, the inclusion of a projection or forward-looking statement in this report should not be regarded as a representation by us that our plans or objectives will be achieved. The forward-looking statements contained in this report include, without limitations, statements as to:

- our future operating results;
- our business prospects and the prospects of our prospective portfolio companies and the impact of any potential economic downturn, which could impair our
 portfolio companies' ability to continue to operate and could lead to the loss of some or all of our investments in such portfolio companies;
- the impact of investments that we expect to make;
- the impact of current global economic conditions, including those caused by inflation, an elevated interest rate environment and geopolitical events;
- the impact of a protracted decline in the liquidity of the credit markets on our business;
- our informal relationships with third parties;
- the expected market for venture capital investments and our addressable market;
- the dependence of our future success on the general economy and its impact on the industries in which we invest;
- · our ability to access the equity market;
- the ability of our portfolio companies to achieve their objectives;
- our expected financings and investments;
- our regulatory structure and tax status;
- our ability to operate as a business development company and a regulated investment company ("RIC") and the fact that, beginning in 2018, we were no longer able to qualify as a RIC under Subchapter M of the Code;
- the adequacy of our cash resources and working capital;
- the timing of cash flows, if any, from the operation of our portfolio companies;
- the timing, form, and amount of any dividend distributions;
- impact of fluctuation of interest rates on our business;
- changes or potential disruptions in our operations and the operations of our portfolio companies, the economy, financial markets or political environment, including
 those caused by tariffs and trade disputes with other countries, supply chain issues, inflation and an elevated interest rate environment;
- risks associated with possible disruption in our operations, the operations of our portfolio companies or the economy generally due to terrorism, war or other geopolitical conflict, natural disasters, pandemics or cybersecurity incidents;
- valuation of any investments in portfolio companies particularly those having no liquid trading market; and
- our ability to recover unrealized losses.

You should not place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements. The forward-looking statements made in this report relate only to events as of the date on which the statements are made. We undertake no obligation to update any forward-looking statement to reflect events or circumstances occurring after the date of this report.

The following discussion should be read in conjunction with our consolidated financial statements and related notes and other financial information appearing elsewhere in this prospectus. In addition to historical information, the following discussion and other parts of this prospectus contain forward-looking information that involves risks and uncertainties. Our actual results could differ materially from those anticipated by such forward-looking information due to the factors discussed under "Risk Factors" and "Forward-Looking Statements" appearing elsewhere herein.

OVERVIEW

We are an externally managed, closed-end, non-diversified management investment company organized as a Maryland corporation that has elected to be treated as a BDC under the 1940 Act. As such, we are required to comply with certain regulatory requirements. For instance, we generally have to invest at least 70% of our total assets in "qualifying assets," including securities of private or micro-cap public U.S. companies, cash, cash equivalents, U.S. government securities and high-quality debt investments that mature in one year or less. In addition, for tax purposes we are treated as a corporation and are subject to federal and state taxes on our income. FCM serves as our investment adviser and manages the investment process on a daily basis.

Our investment objective is to seek long-term growth of capital, principally by seeking capital gains on our equity and equity-related investments. There can be no assurance that we will achieve our investment objective. Under normal circumstances, we invest at least 80% of our net assets for investment purposes in technology companies. We consider technology companies to be those companies that derive at least 50% of their revenues from products and/or services within the information technology sector or in the "cleantech" sector. Information technology companies include, but are not limited to, those focused on computer hardware, software, telecommunications, networking, Internet, and consumer electronics. While there is no standard definition of cleantech, it is generally regarded as including goods and services designed to harness renewable energy and materials, eliminate emissions and waste, and reduce the use of natural resources. In addition, under normal circumstances we invest at least 70% of our total assets in privately held companies and public companies with market capitalizations of less than \$250 million. Our portfolio is primarily composed of equity and equity derivative securities of technology and cleantech companies (as defined above). These investments generally range between \$1 million and \$10 million each, although the investment size will vary proportionately with the size of our capital base. We acquire our investments through direct investments in private companies, negotiations with selling shareholders, and in organized secondary marketplaces for private securities.

While our primary focus is to invest in illiquid private technology and cleantech companies, we also may invest in micro-cap publicly traded companies. In addition, we may invest up to 30 percent of the portfolio in opportunistic investments that do not constitute the private companies and micro-cap public companies described above. These other investments may include investments in securities of public companies that are actively traded or in actively traded derivative securities such as options on securities or security indices. These other investments may also include investments in high-yield bonds, distressed debt, or securities of public companies that are actively traded and securities of companies located outside of the United States. Our investment activities are managed by FCM.

PORTFOLIO COMPOSITION

We make investments in securities of both public and private companies. Our portfolio investments consist principally of equity and equity-like securities, including common and preferred stock, warrants for the purchase of common and preferred stock, and convertible and term notes. The fair value of our investment portfolio was approximately \$0.7 million as of June 30, 2025, as compared to approximately \$1.0 million as of December 31, 2024.

The following table summarizes the fair value of our investment portfolio by industry sector as of June 30, 2025, and December 31, 2024.

	June 30, 2025	December 31, 2024
Exchange-Traded/Money Market Funds	67.6%	70.3%
Advanced Materials	25.1%	0.0%
Equipment Leasing	3.5%	2.8%
Other Assets/(Liabilities)	3.2%	0.0%
Medical Devices	0.6%	2.4%
Semiconductor Equipment	0.0%	0.0%
Automotive	0.0%	0.0%
Intellectual Property	0.0%	24.5%
Net Assets	100.0%	100.0%

RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

Comparison of the three months ended June 30, 2025 to the three months ended June 30, 2024.

INVESTMENT INCOME

For the three months ended June 30, 2025, we had investment income of \$170,861 primarily attributable to adjustments to interest accrued on convertible/term note investments with Hera Systems.

For the three months ended June 30, 2024, we had investment income of \$29,956 primarily attributable to interest accrued on convertible/term note investments with Hera Systems.

The higher level of investment income in the three months ended June 30, 2025, compared to the three months ended June 30, 2024, was due to an adjustment to interest accrued on convertible /term note investments with Hera Systems.

OPERATING EXPENSES

Operating expenses totaled approximately \$234,035 during the three months ended June 30, 2025, and \$208,767 during the three months ended June 30, 2024

Significant components of net operating expenses for the three months ended June 30, 2025 were professional fees (audit, legal, and consulting) of \$135,541 and administration fees of \$29,395.

Significant components of net operating expenses for the three months ended June 30, 2024 were management fee expense waiver of \$25,953 (see Note 4), and professional fees (audit, legal, and consulting) of \$89,289.

The higher level of net operating expenses for the three months ended ended June 30, 2025, compared to the three months ended June 30, 2024, is primarily attributed to an increase in professional fees and no waiver of fees.

NET INVESTMENT INCOME/(LOSS)

The net investment income/(loss) before taxes was \$(63,174) for the three months ended June 30, 2025, and \$(178,811) for the three months ended June 30, 2024.

The lower level of net investment loss for the three months ended June 30, 2025, as compared to net investment loss for the three months ended June 30, 2024, is primarily attributed to an increase in investment income.

NET INVESTMENT REALIZED GAINS AND LOSSES AND UNREALIZED APPRECIATION AND DEPRECIATION

A summary of the net realized and unrealized gains and losses on investments for the three-month period ended June 30, 2025, and June 30, 2024, is shown below.

	Three Months Ender June 30, 2025	d
Realized gains	\$ (24,16)	9,015)
Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments	24,142	2,227
Net realized and unrealized losses on investments	\$ (20	6,788)
	As of	
	June 30, 2025	
Gross unrealized appreciation on portfolio investments	\$	
Gross unrealized depreciation on portfolio investments	(91,590	0,233)
Net unrealized depreciation on portfolio investments	\$(91,590	0,233)
	Three Months Ende	d
	June 30, 2024	-
Realized gains	\$	
Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments	1,02	8,811
Net realized and unrealized losses on investments	\$ 1,02	8,811
	As of	
	June 30, 2024	
Gross unrealized appreciation on portfolio investments	\$	
Gross unrealized depreciation on portfolio investments	(128,11)	2,931)
Net unrealized depreciation on portfolio investments	\$ (128.11)	2.931)

During the three months ended June 30, 2025, we recognized realized losses of \$(24,169,015)..

During the three months ended June 30, 2025, net unrealized depreciation on total investments decreased by \$24,142,227. The change in net unrealized appreciation and depreciation of our private investments is based on portfolio asset valuations determined in good faith by our Board of Directors. This change in net unrealized depreciation was primarily attributable to the realized loss associated with the maturing of Wrightspeed notes held by the Fund.

During the three months ended June 30, 2024, we recognized no realized gains.

NET INCREASE/(DECREASE) IN ASSETS RESULTING FROM OPERATIONS AND CHANGE IN NET ASSETS PER SHARE

For the three months ended June 30, 2025, the net decrease in net assets resulting from operations (net of deferred taxes) totaled \$89,962 and basic and fully diluted net change in net assets per share for the three months ended June 30, 2025, was \$(0.01).

For the three months ended June 30, 2024, the net increase in net assets resulting from operations (net of deferred taxes) totaled \$850,000 and basic and fully diluted net change in net assets per share for the three months ended June 30, 2024, was \$0.12.

The decrease in net assets resulting from operations for the three months ended June 30, 2025, as compared to the three months ended June 30, 2024, is due primarily to an increase in net realized and unrealized losses.

The following information is a comparison for the six months ended June 30, 2025 and June 30, 2024

INVESTMENT INCOME

For the six months ended June 30, 2025, we had investment income of \$176,826 primarily attributable to an adjustment to interest accrued on convertible /term note investments with Hera Systems.

For the six months ended June 30, 2024, we had investment income of \$62,001 primarily attributable to interest accrued on convertible/term note investments with Hera Systems.

The higher level of investment income in the six months ended June 30, 2025, compared to the six months ended June 30, 2024, was due to an increase in accrued interest.

OPERATING EXPENSES

Operating expenses totaled approximately \$353,218 during the six months ended June 30, 2025, and \$(2,574,660) during the six months ended June 30, 2024.

Significant components of net operating expenses for the six months ended June 30, 2025 were professional fees of \$189,871 and administation fees of \$58,486.

Significant components of net operating expenses for the six months ended June 30, 2024, were professional fees (audit, legal, and consulting) of \$157,104, management fee waiver of \$(3,059,656) and administration fees of \$59,245.

The higher level of net operating expenses for the six months ended June 30, 2025, compared to the six months ended June 30, 2024, is primarily attributable to higher professional fees and lack of a management fee waiver in 2025 (see Note 4).

NET INVESTMENT INCOME/(LOSS)

The net investment income/(loss) before taxes was \$(176,392) for the six months ended June 30, 2025, and \$2,636,661 for the six months ended June 30, 2024.

The net investment loss in the six months ended June 30, 2025, compared to the net investment income in the six months ended June 30, 2024, is primarily due to the 2024 management fee waiver (see Note 4).

NET INVESTMENT REALIZED GAINS AND LOSSES AND UNREALIZED APPRECIATION AND DEPRECIATION

A summary of the net realized and unrealized gains and loss on investments for the six-month periods ended June 30, 2025, and June 30, 2024, is shown below.

	Six Mo	onths Ended June 30, 2025
Realized losses	\$	(24,169,015)
Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments		24,031,987
Net realized and unrealized gains/(losses) on investments	\$	(137,028)
	As	of June 30, 2025
Gross unrealized appreciation on portfolio investments	\$	
Gross unrealized depreciation on portfolio investments		(91,590,233)
Net unrealized depreciation on portfolio investments	\$	(91,590,233)
	Six Mo	onths Ended June 30, 2024
Realized gains	Six Mo	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Realized gains Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments		,
		2024
Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments	\$ \$	2024 (2,879,112)
Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments	\$ \$	2024 (2,879,112) (2,879,112)
Net change in unrealized depreciation on investments Net realized and unrealized gains/(losses) on investments	\$ \$	2024 (2,879,112) (2,879,112) of June 30, 2024

During the six months ended June 30, 2025, we recognized losses of \$(24,169,015).

During the six months ended June 30, 2025, net unrealized depreciation on total investments decreased by \$24,031,987. The change in net unrealized appreciation and depreciation of our private investments is based on portfolio asset valuations determined in good faith by our Board of Directors. This change in net unrealized depreciation was primarily attributable to the maturity of Wrightspeed notes at a realized loss.

During the six months ended June 30, 2024, we recognized net realized losses of approximately \$0.00 from the sale of investments.

NET INCREASE/(DECREASE) IN ASSETS RESULTING FROM OPERATIONS AND CHANGE IN NET ASSETS PER SHARE

For the six months ended June 30, 2025, the net decrease in net assets resulting from operations (net of deferred taxes) totaled \$(313,420) and basic and fully diluted net change in net assets per share for the six months ended June 30, 2025, was \$(0.04).

For the six months ended June 30, 2024, the net decrease in net assets resulting from operations (net of deferred taxes) totaled \$(242,451) and basic and fully diluted net change in net assets per share for the six months ended June 30, 2024, was \$(0.04).

The higher decrease in net assets resulting from operations for the six months ended June 30, 2025, as compared to the six months ended June 30, 2024, is due primarily to a decline in net realized and unrealized losses.

DISTRIBUTION POLICY

Our board of directors will determine the timing and amount, if any, of our distributions. We are not required to pay any minimum level of distributions of our income or capital gains.

CONTRACTUAL OBLIGATIONS

The Fund does not have any Contractual Obligations that meet the requirements for disclosure under Item 303 of Regulation S-K.

OFF-BALANCE SHEET ARRANGEMENTS

The Fund does not have any Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements.

CRITICAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

This discussion of our financial condition and results of operations is based upon our financial statements, which are prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America, or GAAP. The preparation of these financial statements will require management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets, liabilities, revenues, and expenses. Changes in the economic environment, financial markets, and any other parameters used in determining such estimates could cause actual results to differ. In addition to the discussion below, we will describe our critical accounting policies in the notes to our future financial statements.

Valuation of Portfolio Investments

As a business development company, we generally invest in illiquid equity and equity derivatives of securities of venture capital stage technology companies. Under written procedures established by our board of directors, securities traded on stock exchanges, or quoted by NASDAQ, are valued according to the NASDAQ Stock Market, Inc. ("NASDAQ") official closing price, if applicable, or at their last reported sale price as of the close of trading on the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") (normally 4:00 P.M. Eastern Time). If a security is not traded that day, the security will be valued at its most recent bid price. Securities traded in the over-the-counter market, but not quoted by NASDAQ, are valued at the last sale price (or, if the last sale price is not readily available, at the most recent closing bid price as quoted by brokers that make markets in the securities) at the close of trading on the NYSE. Securities traded both in the over-the-counter market and on a stock exchange are valued according to the broadest and most representative market. We obtain these market values from an independent pricing service or at the mean between the bid and ask prices obtained from at least two brokers or dealers (if available, otherwise by a principal market maker or a primary market dealer). In addition, a large percentage of our portfolio investments are in the form of securities that are not publicly traded. The fair value of securities and other investments that are not publicly traded may not be readily determinable. We value these securities quarterly at fair value as determined in good faith by our Board of Directors. Our Board of Directors may use the services of a nationally recognized independent valuation firm to aid it in determining the fair value of these securities.

The methods for valuing these securities may include: fundamental analysis (sales, income, or earnings multiples, etc.), discounts from market prices of similar securities, purchase price of securities, subsequent private transactions in the security or related securities, or discounts applied to the nature and duration of restrictions on the disposition of the securities, as well as a combination of these and other factors. Because such valuations, and particularly valuations of private securities and private companies, are inherently uncertain, may fluctuate over short periods of time, and may be based on estimates, our determinations of fair value may differ materially from the values that would have been used if a ready market for these securities existed. Our net asset value could be adversely affected if our determinations regarding the fair value of our investments were materially higher than the values that we ultimately realize upon the disposal of such securities.

Revenue Recognition

We record interest or dividend income on an accrual basis to the extent that we expect to collect such amounts. We do not accrue as a receivable interest on loans and debt securities if we have reason to doubt our ability to collect such interest. Loan origination fees, original issue discount, and market discount are capitalized, and we amortize any such amounts as interest income. Upon the prepayment of a loan or debt security, any unamortized loan origination is recorded as interest income. We will record prepayment premiums on loans and debt securities as interest income when we receive such amounts.

Net Realized Gains or Losses and Net Change in Unrealized Appreciation or Depreciation

We measure realized gains or losses by the difference between the net proceeds from the repayment or sale and the cost basis of the investment, without regard to unrealized appreciation or depreciation previously recognized. Net change in unrealized appreciation or depreciation reflects the change in portfolio investment values during the reporting period, including any reversal of previously recorded unrealized appreciation or depreciation, when gains or losses are realized.

Recently Issued Accounting Standards

From time to time, new accounting pronouncements are issued by the FASB or other standards setting bodies that are adopted by us as of the specified effective date. We believe that the impact of recently issued standards that are not yet effective will not have a material impact on our financial statements upon effectiveness.

Inflation

Inflation has not had a significant effect on our results of operations in any of the reporting periods presented herein. However, our portfolio companies have experienced, and may in the future experience, the impacts of inflation on their operating results.

SUBSEQUENT EVENTS

Subsequent to the close of the fiscal quarter on June 30, 2025, and through the date of the issuance of the financial statements included herein, there have been no material events related to our portfolio of investments. Since that date, there have been no purchases or sales of securities by the Fund.

ITEM 3. QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK.

The Company's business activities contain elements of risk. We consider the principal types of market risk to be valuation risk and small company investment risk.

VALUATION RISK

Value, as defined in Section 2(a)(41) of the 1940 Act, is (i) the market price for those securities for which market quotations are readily available and (ii) fair value as determined in good faith by, or under the direction of, the Board of Directors for all other assets.

Because there is typically no public market for our interests in the small privately-held companies in which we invest, the valuation of the securities in that portion of our portfolio is determined in good faith by our Board of Directors with the assistance of our Valuation Committee, comprised of the independent members of our Board of Directors, in accordance with our Valuation Procedures. In addition, the Board of Directors may use the services of a nationally recognized independent valuation firm to aid it in determining the fair value of some of these securities. In the absence of a readily ascertainable market value, the determined value of our portfolio of securities may differ significantly from the values that would be placed on the portfolio if a ready market for such securities existed. Determining fair value requires that judgment be applied to the specific facts and circumstances of each portfolio investment, although our valuation policy is intended to provide a consistent basis for determining fair value of the portfolio investments. The methods for valuing these securities may include: fundamental analysis (sales, income, or earnings multiples, etc.), discounts from market prices of similar securities, purchase price of securities, subsequent private transactions in the security or related securities, or discounts applied to the nature and duration of restrictions on the disposition of the securities, as well as a combination of these and other factors. Because such valuations, and particularly valuations of private securities and private companies, are inherently uncertain, may fluctuate over short periods of time, and may be based on estimates, our determinations of fair value may differ materially from the values that would have been used if a ready market for these securities existed.

Furthermore, changes in valuation of any of our investments in privately-held companies from one period to another may be volatile.

Investments in privately held, immature companies are inherently more volatile than investments in more mature businesses. Such immature businesses are inherently fragile and easily affected by both internal and external forces.

Our portfolio companies can lose much or all of their value suddenly in response to an internal or external adverse event. Conversely, these immature businesses can gain suddenly in value in response to an internal or external positive development.

The values assigned to our assets are based on available information and do not necessarily represent amounts that might ultimately be realized, as these amounts depend on future circumstances and cannot be reasonably determined until the individual investments are actually liquidated or become readily marketable. Upon sale of investments, the values that are ultimately realized may be different from what is presently estimated. This difference could be material.

PRIVATELY PLACED SMALL COMPANIES RISK

The Company invests in small companies, and its investments in these companies are considered speculative in nature. The Company's investments often include securities that are subject to legal or contractual restrictions on resale that adversely affect the liquidity and marketability of such securities. As a result, the Company is subject to risk of loss which may prevent our shareholders from achieving price appreciation, dividend distributions and return of capital.

WE CURRENTLY HOLD A PORTION OF OUR ASSETS IN CASH

As of June 30, 2025, a portion of the Company's assets was invested in cash and/or cash equivalents, which are expected to earn low yields. Given the current low interest rate environment, to the extent the management fee and other operating expenses exceed interest income on the cash holdings of the Company may experience losses. Furthermore, the investment advisory fee payable by us will not be reduced while our assets are invested in cash-equivalent securities.

In some cases, particularly for primary transactions, it is to our advantage to hold sufficient cash reserve so that we can make additional subsequent investments in these companies in order to (a) avoid having our earlier investments become diluted in future dilutive financings, (b) invest additional capital into existing portfolio companies in case additional investments are necessary, and/or (c) exercise warrants, options, or convertible securities that were acquired as part of the earlier transactions. For this reason, in the case of primary transactions (as opposed to secondary transactions where we do not buy the securities from the issuing companies but instead from existing stockholders), we typically reserve cash in an amount at least equal to our initial investment for such follow-on opportunities. Cash reserves held with respect to a particular investment should, therefore, decline as it is held longer, and will typically not be needed once that portfolio company becomes public or we determine it is no longer in our best interest to make investments in such portfolio company.

We may from time to time liquidate various investments. We are required to distribute substantially all of our net realized gains to stockholders on an annual basis and, therefore, will generally hold the proceeds of liquidated investments in cash pending its distribution.

ITEM 4. CONTROLS AND PROCEDURES.

(a) Evaluation of Disclosure Controls and Procedures

As of the end of the period covered by this Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q, our management, with the participation of our Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer, conducted an evaluation of the effectiveness of our disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Rule 13a-15(e) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act")). Based upon this evaluation, our Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer concluded that our disclosure controls and procedures were effective and provided reasonable assurance that information required to be disclosed by us in the reports that we file or submit under the Exchange Act is recorded, processed, summarized, and reported within the time periods specified in the Securities and Exchange Commission's rules and forms, and that such information is accumulated and communicated to our management, including our Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer, to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure.

(b) Changes in Internal Control Over Financial Reporting

There have been no changes in our internal control over financial reporting, as defined in Rule 13a-15(f) under the Exchange Act, that occurred during the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 2025, that have materially affected, or are reasonably likely to materially affect, our internal control over financial reporting.

PART II. OTHER INFORMATION

ITEM 1. LEGAL PROCEEDINGS.

On February 28, 2025, Star Equity Fund, LP ("Star Equity") filed a complaint in the United States District Court for the District of Maryland, docketed as case no. 1:25-cv-00677-SAG, against Firsthand Capital Management, Inc., Scalar, LLC, current and former members of the board of directors of Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc. (the "Fund"), and an officer of the Fund as defendants. The complaint also names the Fund as a nominal defendant. The complaint alleges putative class action claims against the defendants for violations of federal securities laws for alleged false or misleading statements relating to the valuation of the Fund's assets, and it also purports to allege derivative claims against defendants for breaches of fiduciary duties and breach of contract related to management of the Fund and its assets. In connection with the derivative claims, the complaint names the Fund as a nominal defendant. Although purporting to assert the derivative claims on behalf of the Fund, Star Equity did not make a pre-suit demand on the Fund's board of directors to initiate litigation over those claims. The Fund believes that the allegations in the complaint lack merit and intends to vigorously defend this action. The Fund has certain indemnification obligations to certain defendants. Defense costs for the Fund, despite the Fund's having in place an applicable liability insurance policy, may be significant and therefore could have an impact on the Fund's financial condition that cannot now be determined.

On September 5, 2023, VestedCap, LLC ("VestedCap") filed a complaint in Superior Court for the State of California. The case is venued in Santa Clara County (Case No. 23-CV-422238.) As originally filed, the lawsuit asserted claims against one of the Fund's portfolio companies, IntraOp Medical Corporation. VestedCap also named Kevin Landis as a co-defendant. In the original complaint, VestedCap asserted claims for breach of contract, fraud and deceit, conversion, unjust enrichment, and judicial foreclosure. IntraOp and Kevin Landis denied all claims against them.

On January 22, 2025, VestedCap amended its complaint and added the Fund as an additional co-defendant. In the amended complaint, VestedCap has asserted the following claims against the Fund: wire fraud, violations of the RICO Act, fraud and deceit, conversion, and declaratory relief. VestedCap has also asserted that the Fund is the alter ego of co-defendants IntraOp Medical Corporation and Kevin Landis and therefore should be a party to the case. The Fund believes that the allegations in the complaint lack merit and intends to vigorously defend this action. Defense costs for the Fund, despite the Fund's having in place an applicable liability insurance policy, may be significant and therefore could have an impact on the Fund's financial condition that cannot now be determined.

ITEM 1A. RISK FACTORS.

There have been no material changes from risk factors as previously disclosed in our Form 10-K for the period ended December 31, 2024, in response to Item 1A of Part 1 of Form 10-K.

ITEM 2. UNREGISTERED SALES OF EQUITY SECURITIES AND USE OF PROCEEDS.

ITEM 3. DEFAULTS UPON SENIOR SECURITIES.

ITEM 4. MINE SAFETY DISCLOSURES.

ITEM 5. OTHER INFORMATION.

INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT AGREEMENT APPROVAL DISCLOSURE (UNAUDITED)

At a meeting held on August 9, 2024, the Board of Directors (the "Board") of the Company approved the continuation of the Company's Investment Management Agreement (the "Agreement") with Firsthand Capital Management, Inc. (the "Adviser") for an additional one-year period through August 31, 2025.

During the course of each year and in connection with their consideration of the continuation of the Agreement, the Board received various materials from the Adviser, including (i) information on the advisory personnel of the Adviser; (ii) information on the internal compliance procedures of the Adviser; (iii) comparative information showing how the Company's fees and expenses compare to other business development companies that follow investment strategies similar to those of the Company; (iv) information regarding brokerage and portfolio transactions; (vi) comparative information showing how the Company's performance compares to other business development companies that follow investment strategies similar to those of the Company; and (vii) information on any material legal proceedings or regulatory audits or investigations affecting the Company or the Adviser.

After receiving and reviewing these materials, the Board, at a meeting called for such purpose (the "Meeting"), discussed the terms of the Agreement. The Meeting was held by video pursuant to an order issued on June 19, 2020 by the Securities and Exchange Commission, providing that business development companies are temporarily exempt from certain in-person board approval requirements, including with respect to the renewal of investment management agreements, due to conflicts related to the coronavirus. Representatives from the Adviser attended the Meeting and presented additional oral and written information to the Board to assist in its considerations. The Directors who are not parties to the Agreement or "interested persons" (as defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended) of any such party (the "Independent Directors") also met in executive session to further discuss the terms of the Agreement and the information provided by the Adviser.

Discussed below are certain of the factors considered by the Board in continuing the Agreement. This discussion is not intended to be all-inclusive. The Board, including the Independent Directors, reviewed a variety of factors and considered a significant amount of information, including information received on an ongoing basis at Board and committee meetings and in various discussions with senior management of the Adviser relating specifically to the Adviser and the Agreement. The approval determination was made on the basis of each Director's business judgment after consideration of all the information taken as a whole. Individual Directors may have given different weight to certain factors and assigned various degrees of materiality to information received in connection with the contract review process.

Taking all of the information and deliberations into account, the Independent Directors reviewed various factors presented to them, the detailed information provided by the Adviser at the Meeting and at other times throughout the year, and other relevant information and the following factors, none of which was dispositive in their decision whether to approve the Agreement:

Nature, Extent and Quality of Services

The Board received and considered various data and information regarding the nature, extent and quality of services provided to the Company by the Adviser. The most recent Form ADV for the Adviser was provided to the Board, as were written and oral responses of the Adviser to an information request submitted by independent legal counsel on behalf of the Independent Directors. The Board reviewed these responses, which included among other things, information about the background and experience of the investment personnel of the Adviser primarily responsible for day-to-day portfolio management of the Company. The Board also reviewed the Adviser's overall ability to continue to manage and administer the Company as well as to oversee the service providers to the Company.

The Board evaluated the ability of the Adviser, considering its financial condition, resources, reputation and other attributes, to attract and retain highly qualified investment professionals, including research, advisory, supervisory and administrative personnel. In this regard, the Board considered information regarding the structure of the Adviser's compensation program for its personnel involved in the management and administration of the Company, including incentive and retirement plans.

The Board considered the effectiveness of policies of the Company in achieving the best execution of portfolio transactions, whether and to what extent "soft dollar" benefits are used, the extent to which efforts are made to recapture transaction costs and the controls applicable to brokerage allocation procedures. The Board recognized that the Company's investment transactions generally are privately negotiated by the Adviser in complex transactions rather than executed through a broker in a traditional exchange transaction. The Board reviewed the policies of the Adviser regarding the allocation of portfolio investment opportunities among the Company and other clients. The Board noted that the Adviser does not use "traditional soft-dollar" arrangements, where soft-dollar credits are generated based on the level of trades and then used for products or services from third parties. The Board also noted that the Adviser, from time to time, entered into arrangements where it received research (including invitations to conferences) from broker-dealers that the Adviser used to execute client trades, and that from time to time the Adviser had retained specialized technology consultants or other experts, at the expense of the Company with approval of the Board, for the purpose of evaluating some aspect of a prospective or existing portfolio holding. The Board also considered that the Adviser had outsourced the trading function to achieve certain operating efficiencies.

The Board also considered the market for the Company's stock and the challenges associated with the Company's raising additional capital under current market conditions.

In addition, the Board received and reviewed information on SEC and other inquiries, examinations and proceedings relating to the Company and the Adviser. The Board considered the investment and legal compliance programs of the Adviser, including its implementation of enhanced compliance policies and procedures in response to SEC rule changes and other regulatory initiatives, and the level of compliance attained by the Adviser.

Based on the above factors, together with those referenced below, the Board, including a majority of the Independent Directors, concluded that it was generally satisfied with the nature, extent and quality of the investment advisory services provided to the Company by the Adviser.

Company Performance

The Board considered the Company's NAV performance and common stock performance results over the past year and since its inception on April 18, 2011. It also considered these results in comparison to the NAV performance results of the Company compared to relevant benchmark indices and comparable funds. The Board noted that it had received a presentation regarding performance earlier in the Meeting. The Board noted that for the 12-month period ended June 30, 2024, the Company's NAV had fallen 91% while its stock price fell 96%. The Directors were reminded that in the third quarter of 2023, the Company suffered substantial setbacks involving two of the Company's portfolio companies that led to write downs of most or all of the value of the securities of those two issuers. The Directors were also reminded that in the second quarter of 2024 an additional portfolio company failed, and its assets were foreclosed upon by its senior creditor and subsequently sold, leaving no proceeds for equity holders such as the Company. The Board considered that, between June 30, 2023, and June 30, 2024, the Company's gross assets declined from approximately \$21 million to approximately \$6 million due to the terminal failures of these three portfolio companies. The Board also considered the Adviser's attempts to improve shareholder value (and related practical constraints). In addition, the Board reviewed the Adviser's efforts in working with the Board to explore the practicality of liquidation of the Company versus alternatives to liquidation of the Company. Specifically, the Board noted that it had previously received an update from the Adviser during an executive session regarding the proposed transaction to merge the Company with an operating company in the medical device field. The Board further noted that it had learned that the counterparty had chosen to abandon negotiations in favor of a competing transaction. The Board also reviewed the current state of affairs and options to move forward.

Investment Advisory Fee Rate and Other Expenses

The Board reviewed and considered the proposed contractual management fee rate and incentive fee payable by the Company to the Adviser for investment advisory services ("Advisory Fee Rate"). Additionally, the Board received and considered information comparing the Advisory Fee Rate and the total expense ratio of the Company with those of other funds in an appropriate peer universe. The Board noted that the Company's advisory fee structure was comparable to that of funds in the business development company comparison group, and given that many funds in the comparison group utilized leverage in their investment strategies, the Company's effective Advisory Fee Rate for holders of its common stock was lower than its peers. The Board also noted that the Adviser, in an effort to support the Company and help it to preserve cash, has not collected its accrued management fees for a number of years. In addition, the Adviser has also been paying for certain Company expenses to further help the Company to preserve cash.

The Board noted that effective September 30, 2023, the Company entered into a fee waiver agreement with the Adviser (the "Fee Waiver Agreement"), pursuant to which the Adviser agreed to (1) waive future accruals of the base management fee starting October 1, 2023, through December 31, 2024, and (2) waive \$2.5 million of base management fees that have been accrued but unpaid as of September 30, 2023. The Board further noted that effective March 31, 2024, the Company entered into a fee waiver agreement with the Adviser (the "Fee Waiver Agreement"), pursuant to which the Adviser agreed to waive \$3.0 million of base management fees that have been accrued but unpaid as of March 31, 2024.

Profitability

In executive session, the Board received and considered a profitability analysis of the Adviser with respect to the Company. The Board concluded that, in light of the costs of providing investment management and other services to the Company, the profits and other ancillary benefits that the Adviser received with regard to providing these services were not excessive.

Economies of Scale

The Board received and considered information regarding whether there have been economies of scale with respect to the management of the Company, whether the Company has appropriately benefited from any economies of scale, and whether there is potential for realization of any further economies of scale with respect to the Company. The consensus was that the Company is not large enough at this time to produce material economies of scale.

Information about Services to Other Clients

The Board also received and considered information about the services and fee rates offered by the Adviser to its other clients, namely Firsthand Technology Opportunities Fund and Firsthand Alternative Energy Fund, two registered investment companies also managed by the Adviser. The Board concluded that the Advisory Fee Rate charged by the Adviser to the Company was not comparable to other clients of the Adviser given the substantial differences in the services provided and the investment strategy employed. Where rates offered to those two clients were lower, the Board concluded that the costs associated with managing and operating a registered closed-end business development company when compared with a registered investment company provided a justification for a higher fee rate, notwithstanding a fee that contains a performance component.

Other Benefits to the Adviser

The Board received and considered information regarding potential "fall-out" or ancillary benefits to the Adviser as a result of its relationship with the Company. Such benefits could include, among others, benefits directly attributable to the relationship of the Adviser with the Company (such as "soft dollar" benefits) and benefits potentially derived from an increase in the business of the Adviser as a result of its relationship with the Company (such as the ability to market to shareholders other financial products offered by the Adviser).

Other Factors and Broader Review

Throughout the year, the Board regularly reviews and assesses the quality of the services that the Company receives from the Adviser. In this regard, the Board reviews reports of the Adviser in each of its quarterly meetings, which include, among other things, a detailed portfolio review and detailed fund performance reports. In addition, the Board interviews the portfolio manager of the Company at various times throughout the year.

Conclusion

After considering the aforementioned factors and based on its deliberations and evaluation of the information provided to it, the Board concluded that reapproval of the Company's Investment Management Agreement was in the best interest of the Company and its shareholders.

ITEM 6. EXHIBITS.

EXHIBIT NUMBER

- 3.3 Registrant's Amended and Restated Bylaws is incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1 to the Registrant's Form 8-K as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on December 22, 2024.
- 31.1 Chief Executive Officer Certification Pursuant to Rule 13a-14 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as adopted pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 filed hrewith.
- 31.2 Chief Financial Officer Certification Pursuant to Rule 13a-14 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as adopted pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 filed hrewith.
- 32. Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer Certification Pursuant to Section 1350, Chapter 63 of Title 18, United States Code, as adopted pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 filed hrewith.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

FIRSTHAND TECHNOLOGY VALUE FUND, INC.

(Registrant)

Dated: August 14, 2025

Kevin Landis

Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer

EXHIBIT INDEX

EXHIBIT NUMBER	Description
<u>31.1</u>	Chief Executive Officer Certification Pursuant to Rule 13a-14 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as adopted pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002
<u>31.2</u>	Chief Financial Officer Certification Pursuant to Rule 13a-14 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as adopted pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002
<u>32.</u>	Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer Certification Pursuant to Section 1350, Chapter 63 of Title 18, United States Code, as adopted pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002

Certification of Chief Executive Officer

Pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 13a-14(a) or 15d-14(a)

I, Kevin Landis, certify that:

- 1. I have reviewed the Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q of Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.;
- 2. Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement or a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;
- 3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report;
- 4. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:
 - (a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure control and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
 - (b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
 - (c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
 - (d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.
- 5. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):
 - (a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial information; and
 - (b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Name: Kevin Landis Title: Chief Executive Officer Dated: August 14, 2025

Certification of Chief Financial Officer

Pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 13a-14(a) or 15d-14(a)

I, Kevin Landis, certify that:

- 1. I have reviewed the Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q of Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc.;
- 2. Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement or a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;
- 3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report;
- 4. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:
 - (a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure control and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
 - (b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
 - (c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
 - (d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.
- 5. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):
 - (a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial information; and
 - (b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Name: Kevin Landis Title: Chief Financial Officer Dated: August 14, 2025

Certification of Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350,

As Adopted Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002

In connection with the Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q of Firsthand Technology Value Fund, Inc. (the "Company") for the quarter ended June 30, 2025, as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof (the "Report"), Kevin Landis as Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer of the Company, hereby certifies, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. § 1350, as adopted pursuant to § 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that, to the best of his knowledge:

(1) The report fully complies with the requirements of Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 134; and

(2) The information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and results of operations of the Company.

Name: Kevin Landis

Title: Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer

Dated: August 14, 2025